
From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cherie Davis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cherie Davis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rebecca Conant" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Val Teich" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. Protect girls and women from 
the intrusiveness of men & boys - whatever or whomever they think 
they are. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 
Do not allow biological boys and men to compete against girls and 
women. This gives an unfair advantage to the males over females. 
Protect females rights to privacy. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 
The education of our children is an important task. While our country 
struggles with CRT & radical gender ideology other countries' 
students far out perform our students in math & reading. The dept 
of education should be focused on teaching our children to be good 
citizens who contribute to the value of our country by learning how to 



think and work using math, science, reading and writing and traditional 
US History that focuses on the GOOD & positive aspects of America 
and positive rather than someone's interpretation of the bad. Our 
Founders should be revered for the country they created. Not 
demonized because of their faults. 
The Dept of education should make it clear that the parent's role in 
their child's education is even more important than any teacher or 
school. 

STOP The radicalization of our children citizens of the USA. STOP 
pushing the radical agenda of the Democratic Party in the classroom. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Val Teich 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Maryann Wallace" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 
I am both the mother of a daughter and and grandma to 2 granddaughters 
so I have a personal passion concerning this issue and the negative 
effect it will have on my female family members. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. In fact, sexual education should be taught by 
family and faith community. It is not the job of government. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Maryann Wallace 

(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Faith Troegle" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration's policies 
will harm privacy and steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government!! The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Faith Troegle 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gloria Mortin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gloria Mortin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Loretta Dillon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

I'm ashamed that my great grandchildren have to grow up in a world that 
has no respect for them. Our generation has failed them, and continues 
to do so in matters like the ones discussed in this letter. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Loretta Dillon 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marian Wrolson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Marian Wrolson 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Todd Swanson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:46:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Colleen Howard" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:28 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

PLEASE CONSIDER WHAT THIS REALLY MEANS FOR OUR DAUGHTERS. PLEASE! 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Colleen Howard 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Autumn Epstein" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:28 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Autumn Epstein 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jennifer Hutchison" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:28 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

As a woman, a former high school athlete and a mother of two young boys 
and a baby girl, I am writing to you concerning the Department's 
"Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to gather information for the 
purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX of the Education 
Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department of Education have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, 
and scope of this law. The Administration's and the Department's 
actions, thus far, have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse-

 

harm privacy and steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I am dumbfounded that the Department of Education and the 
Administration are actually considering taking actions that would 
violate the privacy of girls and women across the nation. That is 
putting approximately half our country's population at risk for 
violence against them, harassment, and other invasions of privacy by 
biological males who will take advantage of the situation. 

As a starter on my high school soccer team, I am very grateful for the 
opportunities the sport gave me to improve and challenge myself 
physically, mentally and emotionally. And I am very aware of the fact 
that there are biological physiological differences between males and 
females. The majority of biological women physically cannot compete on 
the same level as biological males. I am horrified that girls are 
being forced to give up their places on podiums at sports events 
because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. And when they 
speak up, they are censored. This Department must not force girls to 
forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally, parental rights--including the rights of parents to teach 
their children about sex in a way that the parents know their child 
will understand at a time when the parents know their child is ready to 
handle such information--MUST be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 



government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

It appears more and more that the primary purpose of public schools is 
to promote political agendas rather than to educate in the basic 
subjects--reading, writing and math. As such, myself and a number of 
families I know have lost faith in public education. If it continues on 
this track and the privacy and rights of girls in our schools is 
trumped in the name of radical gender ideologies, we will quickly be 
looking to other institutions for our children's education. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jennifer Hutchison 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brian' Nell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:22 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Brian' Nell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stefanie Hanna" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:22 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Stefanie Hanna 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gabriel Martin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:22 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gabriel Martin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diane Robinson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diane Robinson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Shannon Nell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Shannon Nell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Parsonson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Linda Parsonson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Emery Abramowski" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Emery Abramowski 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeannie Min" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:09 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jeannie Min 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Heather King" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:09 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Heather King 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cynthia D Wright" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:09 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cynthia D Wright 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sara Wasser" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 22:16:09 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sara Wasser 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brenda Noble" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:42 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Brenda Noble 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chris Hof" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:42 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Chris Hof 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rick & Sonja Kimberlin9" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:37 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Rick & Sonja Kimberlin9 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Renee Szabo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Renee Szabo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Connie Hickman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Connie Hickman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gidget Heintz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gideet Heintz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Anne Falco" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Anne Falco 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John McNamara" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John McNamara 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Fern Bohling" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Fern Bohling 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christa Cottingham" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Christa Cottingham 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michelle Alvare" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Michelle Alvare 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Norvalu Aragon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Norvalu Aragon 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ryan Nicholas" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ryan Nicholas 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Danetta Wilson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Keeler" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:17 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Susan Keeler 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "PhiII & Mrs Teresa Nokes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:17 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Phill & Mrs Teresa Nokes 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Julie York" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:10 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Julie York 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Terrence Gillespie" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Terrence Gillespie 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Candy Cooke" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Candy Cooke 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pam Stoner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Pam Stoner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Margaret Tamez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Margaret Tamez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Janel Osladil" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Janel Osladil 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Anthony DiCroce" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Anthony DiCroce 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chris Kidd" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Chris Kidd 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Anne Savinsky" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Anne Savinsky 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alice lseminger" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:20 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Please use common sense and biology. I strongly oppose any changes that 
would result in the government redefining sex and biology and the role 
of parents in our education system. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Alice Iseminger 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Laura Hursey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:20 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Laura Hursey 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rachel Aguilar-Mendoza" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:20 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rachel Aguilar-Mendoza 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "M Katherine McLoughlin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:14 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. M. Katherine McLoughlin 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Suzie Staples" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Suzie Staples 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Grohe" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Grohe 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stephen Yacykewych" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Stephen Yacykewych 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Bradley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 21:16:01 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Nancy Bradley 
-• 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Craig Stephan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The idea that the concept of 
biological sex should be replaced with "sexual orientation" 
or "gender identity" is ridiculous nonsense. The physical 
differences between those who are biological males and those who are 
biological females must be respected, and each group's privacy must be 
protected. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. That amounts to 
illegal gender discrimination. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Do NOT roll back the clock on progress for girls and women. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Craig Stephan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gisela McKeag" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:29 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gisela McKeag 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Roger Strassburg" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:29 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Roger Strassburg 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carrie Gundlach" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Carrie Gundlach 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ruth Michael" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ruth Michael 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mark Ryker" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Mark Ryker 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Holly Kert" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Holly Kert 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cynthia Eddy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Beverly Harding" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Andrew Yandura" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Andrew Yandura 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Conrad" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Linda Conrad 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Andrew Yandura" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Andrew Yandura 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Francis Conrad" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:11 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy McDonnell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:11 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy McDonnell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Fran Enos" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Fran Enos 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sherri Chambers" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I feel this would be a detriment to girls high school and college 
athletics. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sherri Chambers 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Peter Smith" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Peter Smith 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Connie Rydberg" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. 

As a mother of four daughters, PLEASE protect my girls. 

Thank you! 
Connie Rydberg 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Connie Rydberg 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deanne Kubly" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deanne Kubly 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Scorzo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "sandra galinski" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. sandra galinski 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kevin Onishenko" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Kevin Onishenko 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Judith Gogolin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. Girls will never again have an 
opportunity to win in sports against a boy who identifies as a girl. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. PERIOD! The Department must reject implementing radical 
gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you for your attention to this! 
Judith A. Gogolin 

(b)(6) 

Thank you, 



Mrs. Judith Gogolin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alan Baughman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Alan Baughman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Angela Deplazes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:46:04 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Angela Deplazes 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deanne Kubly" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:45:58 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deanne Kubly 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alan Baughman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:45:58 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Alan Baughman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lynn Lozano" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:45:58 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lynn Lozano 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leon Blanca" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Leon Blanca 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Debbie Winters" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Debbie Winters 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Judith Andela" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Judith Andela 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dyane DeBeve" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dyane DeBeve 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steven Geary" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Steven Geary 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mandy Daley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mandy Daley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeanne Suliere" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing for the purpose of information on improving enforcement 
of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Jeanne Suliere 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Erin Grieger" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Erin Grieger 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "CE. Meyer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

What are you thinking? The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to 
give educational opportunities to women and girls. The Biden 
Administration and the Department have clearly ignored the definitions, 
purpose, and scope of this law. The Administration's and the 
Department's actions, thus far, have shown their rush to redefine law 
and, worse- harm privacy and steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. C.E. Meyer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Becky Jones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Becky Jones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Bethany Youngblood" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am sending this to you concerning the Department's "Title IX 
Virtual Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of 
improving enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 
(Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of this 
law. The Administration's and the Department's show their rush to 
redefine law, harm privacy and take opportunities for women and 
girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. This harms our 
girls. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Bethany Youngblood 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Allison Barkley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Allison Barkley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Frank Meyers" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:16:01 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Frank Meyers 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Barbara Kuhn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 20:15:53 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Barbara Kuhn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amy Ahlenius" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:46:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

As a mother, educator, and concerned taxpayer, I am writing to you 
concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to 
gather information for the purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX 
of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. More harm than good 
would come from this potential law. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. There is way more academic curriculum that needs to be 
covered than pushing controversial ideology. The Department must 
absolutely reject implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Amy Ahlenius 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gayle Buchanan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:46:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gavle Buchanan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "LyDeana Shahan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:46:20 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Admin. and the Department 
have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose & scope of this law. 
The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, have shown 
their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and steal 
opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Admin threatened Title IX funding if schools 
didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms & hotels with 
boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This Department 
must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Children are changable, impressionable & most of all innocent. It 
is the responsibility of every adult to protect the minds & bodies 
of our youngest at all costs, until they are grown enough to rightly 
decide for themselves. Don't lie to children. Give them a chance to 
learn who THEY are. The thought that ANY adult would dare try to talk 
an impressionable innocent child into changing themselves, or believe 
that they are in the wrong body, or train a child to be less than who 
they were created to be is unconscionable. At the very least, our 



government should provide laws that protect our innocent, that stand 
with parents to protect their children, and provide mental & 
physical safety, free from liberal agendas that seek to destroy their 
minds & bodies before they are adult enough to decide for 
themselves. 

Thank you, 

Ms. LyDeana Shahan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marge Middleton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:46:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Marge Middleton 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Roxanne Pierce" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 
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To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Roxanne Pierce 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gary Burkle" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:45:54 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gary Burkle 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Hall" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:45:49 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Hall 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lynda Sullivan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:45:49 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Lynda Sullivan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Li Lau" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:45:49 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Li Lau 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sandra McCarlson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:45:49 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sandra McCarlson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gregory Sato" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:45:49 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gregory Sato 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mark McLoughlin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:43 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Mark McLoughlin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Randy Van Der Maaten" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:37 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Randy Van Der Maaten 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deneen Dale" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:37 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deneen Dale 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rhonda Chapman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rhonda Chapman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amy Anderson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Amy Anderson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ralph and Frances Cambre" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ralph and Frances Cambre 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Nevin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:20 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I would like to voice concern about President Biden's potential Title 
IX changes to include sexual orientation and gender identity in the 
national education policies. 

Girls are girls and boys are boys - It is a matter of science. They 
are born a boy or a girl, and will remain a boy or a girl for their 
entire lives, regardless of the clothing they wear or the surgeries 
they attain. Boys cannot be allowed to compete or play on a girl's 
sporting team, they cannot be allowed to change in the girl's locker 
rooms, and they cannot use the girl's bathroom, just because they 
"feel like a woman" as Shania Twain sang years ago. 

Parents are the primary teachers of their children, and therefore they 
shouldn't have to fight with schools to avoid their children being 
subjected to radical gender ideologies. The Department of Education 
needs to stick to the basics - Reading, writing, mathematics, science, 
and social studies. This is what our children need to be taught so they 
can make it in the world with a good job. 

Please reject implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide, for 
the good of our children and society. 

Sincerely, 
Karen Nevin 

(b)(6) 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Nevin 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elizabeth Stone" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I remember the hard-fought battles to get equal educational 
opportunities for girls and young women before Title IX came into 
being. For us females students, there were no programs, no equal 
academic opportunities, no equal athletic opportunities or spending, no 
extra-curricular equality of opportunity or funding. After years of 
effort by our mothers, our grandmothers, our aunts and those 
sympathetic with the cause of true equality, female students could 
finally study, train, compete, and excel inside and outside the 
classroom. 

Proposed changes to policy would absolutely negate all these victories, 
putting us back in the dark ages of all-male dominated opportunities, 
funding, and accomplishment. Even more disturbing is the threat to the 
very well-being and safety of girls and collegiate women athletes by 
forcing them to share locker rooms, hotel rooms, bathrooms, and shower 
facilities with male students. This opens the door to abuse, 
molestation, and rape. 

Every time a girl or female college competitor is replaced on a podium 
of victory by a boy or man claiming to be a female, freedom fades. 
Female athletes lose recognition, they lose scholarships, they lose 
opportunities to compete in national and international events, 
including the Olympics. If this trend continues, there will be no 
sports for women. And the standards are shockingly low; a boy merely 
has to say he's a girl to compete against females; he doesn't have to 
have started any sex reassignment surgeries or injections. He just has 
to say it, and if a female athlete protests or seeks redress with 
school officials or in court, most often she is ignored or silenced. 

We say: follow the science. Science tells us that every child's gender 
is determined at conception. In addition to reproductive differences, 



there are more than 200 differences between male and female that 
include general height and strength, differing centers of gravity, 
hormonal differences, bone shape, bone length and mass, muscle mass, 
that all contribute to women's rights to compete on a level playing 
field exclusively with other females. 

The gender ideologies and identities that say we can pick our own 
gender are not scientific. Sexual dysphoria may affect children from 
time to time, but most kids grow out of it. It is pure child abuse to 
even teach a child that they can change their gender; it is mutilation, 
abuse, and health-threatening to allow or administer sex reassignment 
therapies to any child before he or she reaches maturity, and dangerous 
even for adults. 

I am a woman who benefited from Title IX, passed just as I entered high 
school. I am grateful my daughters had all the opportunities that were 
in their infancy when I was young. I am appalled that these 
opportunities may be ripped away from my granddaughters who are now in 
school, and that their health and safety could be threatened by these 
foolish and misogynistic policies. It is the worst, the most dangerous 
kind of male chauvinism. Please do not take the teeth out of Title IX. 
Please protect our daughters, their opportunities, their educations, 
their sports, and all of their extra-curricular activities. I 
appreciate your attention to this matter. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christopher Roach" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Christopher Roach 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michelle Jones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:14 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Michelle Jones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stephen Ward" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:14 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. I OPPOSE ANYTHING THAT MIXES BIOLOGICALY BORN 
BOYS AND GIRLS SHARING BATHROOMS, LOCKER ROOMS, SHOWERS AND SPORTS. IT 
IS NOT FAIR OR REASONABLE FOR A FEW TO OVERPOWER THE MAJORITY AS WELL 
AS THE PRIVACY ISSUE 

Thank you, 

Mr. Stephen Ward 

(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Raymond Isleib" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:14 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES in education policies that redefine "sex" 
to include "sexual orientation" and "gender identity." 

In my opinion, the radical changes being considered by the 
Administration and the Department will do great harm to girls and women 
and also boys and families in our nation. My wife agrees. We are both 
grieved by these proposed changes. Please do not make these changes. 



Thank you, 

Mr. Raymond Isleib 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Murphy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Murphy 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Trevor Lien" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Trevor Lien 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Melody Plaxton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:05 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give more 
balanced/equal educational and athletic opportunities to women and 
girls. The Biden Administration and the Department have clearly ignored 
the definitions, purpose, and scope of this law and they are going 
beyond that which is reasonable and even proper. The Administration's 
and the Department's actions, thus far, have shown their rush to 
redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and steal opportunities for women 
and girls. I strongly oppose these new changes! 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. Passing a highly 
inappropriate measure like this will surely create far more problems 
than it could possibly solve, and it exposes girls to embarrassing and 
horrific circumstances that they should NOT have to endure! 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. It it hugely 
disadvantageous to girls to permit hormonally, biologically, and 
physiologically male athletes to compete as "girls" just 
because of what they feel. It tips the scales in their favor, and makes 
the "competition" unfair. While their feelings may say one 
thing, their biological makeup says another. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Our nation has overstepped the 
bounds of parental rights and responsibilities already in this area. 
Implementing radical gender ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the 



role of the federal government and further violates parents' rights and 
privacy. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Melody Plaxton 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Andrea Bartley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:16:05 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Andrea Bartley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Peggy McLoughlin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:15:53 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Peggy McLoughlin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kimberly Hockema" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:15:47 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kimberly Hockema 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Breanna L" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 19:15:47 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Breanna L 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Janet Hall" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:46:03 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Janet Hall 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ella Lesure" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Ella Lesure 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Daniel Younts" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Daniel Younts 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elwood Tircuit" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Elwood Tircuit 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jessica Longenbach" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jessica Longenbach 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donald Brown" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Donald Brown 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carmen Moseley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Carmen Moseley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cathy Smiley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cathy Smiley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joyce Harrelson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Joyce Harrelson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christine Gullion" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Christine Gullion 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mattie Seibel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mattie Seibel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Brown" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Brov, 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katherine Renn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Katherine Renn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kerni Hill" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Kerni Hill 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Randy Juzwiak Sr" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Randy Juzwiak Sr 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christine Messina" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Christine Messina 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Simeon Glende" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:45:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Simeon Glende 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Ritten" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:16:22 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Ritten 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Letitia Rugg" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:16:22 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. Let's keep our kids psychologically safe and 
physically safe by not promoting these ideas. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Letitia Rugg 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "J. Finley" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:16:22 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. J. Finley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joanne Hansen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:16:17 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joanne Hansen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Margaret Avoian" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:16:09 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Margaret Avoian 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ray Henicke" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:15:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ray Henicke 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stanley Menefee" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:15:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Stanley Menefee 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elmer Thielman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:15:53 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Elmer Thielman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Colleen Young" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:15:47 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Colleen Young 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dabney Beck" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 18:15:42 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dabney Beck 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leisha Zych" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:46:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Leisha Zych 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cheryl Jackson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:46:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Cheryl Jackson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Monica Jones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:46:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Monica Jones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jacqueline Valentino" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:46:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Jacqueline Valentino 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Mercer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:46:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Mercer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kimberly Ruffner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:45:40-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kimberly Ruffner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Erica Stead" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:45:40-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Erica Stead 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Geraldo PiIon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gerald° Pilon 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "HoIli Fillmore" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Holli Fillmore 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary J Becker" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary J Becker 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Sampson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. Please, please recognize the truth that there 
are God-given, biological, physiological differences between boys and 
girls and that that is a good thing. Those physical differences are to 
be honored and respected. One gender is not better than the other. 
Allowing boys to shower with girls or vice versus is totally 
inappropriate just as it would be and is to have boys competing against 
girls in athletic completions, which totally negates the essential 
practice and purpose of Fair Play. Sexual training/education is to be 
dealt with in a careful, considerate and respectful way that values the 
importance of relationship between a man and a woman expressed in the 



most intimate of ways and that is sexual. Sexual understanding should 
not be left to a government program, nor to a public/ parochial school 
for it simply is not its proper place or function! Thank you very 
much for your time and consideration. It's His Grace, James S. 
Sampson 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Sampson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amy Richardson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. Girls/women are 
still battling for their equal rights; this will put them further 
behind. 

Lastly - but very importantly, parental rights- including rights of 
parents to teach their children about sex- must be respected. 
Implementing radical gender ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the 
role of the federal government. The Department must reject implementing 
radical gender ideologies nationwide. Again, I say, this is NOT the job 
of the federal government, but of parents. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Amy Richardson 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Kemp" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:21 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Kemp 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deidre Dunlap" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing about the Department's "Title IX Virtual Public 
Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving enforcement 
of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 
With regards to "updating" Title IX I feel that education 
should stay out of forcing our children to hear about sexual choices in 
the school system. It should be left to their family to explain. 

With regards to sports, it is unfair to have biological boys allowed to 
compete against girls. Biologically, in most cases, boys have an 
advantage over girls. Let's not steal what girls/women have worked so 
hard to accomplish! 

At this point, it appears that the federal govt. is protecting the 
rights of the few transgender vs. the masses who are not transgender. 
Why? Should the federal govt. even be taking on such issues? To be 
fair to all why not let those who identify as transgender compete among 
themselves? It would level the playing field without taking from the 
young women. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deidre Dunlap 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gloria Banuelos" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:22 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gloria Banuelos 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kaitlin Arroyo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:21 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kaitlin Arroyo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Odete PiIon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:22 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Raissa PiIon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Raissa Pilon 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tuna Miles" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Irina Miles 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brian Capone" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Brian Capone 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lynette Spanbauer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:16:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Paul Santero" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:15:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Paul Santero 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Neumann" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:15:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Neumann 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Melinda Howard" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 17:15:44 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES in your education policies that redefine 
"sex" to include "sexual orientation" and "gender identity." Biden's 
Education Department has no place attempting to implement this radical 
agenda into every local school district in the country. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Melinda Howard 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pat Reaves" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:21 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Pat Reaves 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Singleton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:21 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Laura Manchester" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:18-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Laura Manchester 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Leavitt" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:15 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Leavitt 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Suzanne Lollar" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:15 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Suzanne Lollar 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steve Smith" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Steve Smith 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sandra Hatch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sandra Hatch 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jane Gillett" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jane Gillett 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stephanie Hester" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:46:01 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Stephanie Hester 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michael Buttner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:45:58 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Michael Buttner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathleen Rhoads" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:45:58 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I strongly oppose the Department of Education's proposal to define 
"sex" to include sexual orientation and gender identity in its policies 
regarding enforcement of Title IX. To do so would pose a danger to 
women and children, and it would discriminate against females and 
persons of faith. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



Ms. Kathleen Rhoads 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Penny Frye" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:45:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Penny Frye 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Janice Eskesen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:45:43 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Janice Eskesen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Althea J. Gardner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:45:43 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Althea J. Gardner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Althea J. Gardner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:35 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Althea J. Gardner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Scott Allison" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:35 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Conversations about gender and identity are best left to parents and 
families and should not be pushed onto teachers and school officials, 
let alone on small children who may or may not be ready for such 
conversations. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Scott Allison 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lorinda Newton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lorinda Newton 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Debbie Remy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Debbie Remy 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joan Brittingham" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:29 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joan Brittingham 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Teresa Foster" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I strongly oppose changes to our education policies in America's school 
system that redefines "sex" to include "sexual orientation" and "gender 
identity." President Biden's Education Department has no place 
attempting to implement this radical agenda into our nation's school 
system. 

It's hard enough to be a kid today, why would you complicate and 
confuse children more? 

Why would you push the youngest of our society to learn about and 
encourage them to make adult decisions concerning their bodies and 
sexuality? Children are too young and not equipped to make a choice 
that will possibly change to trajectory of their lives. Would you give 
a child poison that smells like cotton candy and trust that he wouldn't 
be curious to taste it? What an absurd idea. 

Childhood is the most sacred time in human development, and children 
should be kept innocent throughout their early developmental years. 
Title IX is destructive. 

I beg you to stop using our children as pawns in the radical Gay Rights 
agenda. 

I also implore you to give up the idea of forcing children to share 
locker rooms, showers, and restrooms it's wrong no matter what the 
age. How can an idea like this could be of value to our little ones? It 
is a violation of everything that is pure and sweet and innocent. 

Going to school is scary enough with fear and anxiety of being bullied 
in the halls, abused on the school bus, or killed by a gunman in the 
classroom why is this horrible idea even being considered? 



When my own  (b)(6) lwasi(b)(6)  years old, my small, timid little girl 
was overpowered by a large boy who was just a year older than she. He 
held her little hands behind her back, pushed her against the wall, and 
shoved his tongue into her mouth. I suppose he wanted to try something 
he had seen on tv or in real life who knows, but it shouldn't have 
happened. 

Girls feel awkward and frightened enough around boys especially 
bullies who take great pleasure in hurting other children, mentally or 
physically. Children shouldn't be forced into an environment that will 
cause angst, thus causing possible mental disorders. Please value our 
children and fight for them and their innocence. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Teresa Foster 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sheila Roberson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sheila Roberson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathren Noble" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Kathren Noble 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kenneth Adamczyk" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Kenneth Adamczyk 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Clorinda DAgnolo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Clorinda DAgnolo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Francis Spaman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:16:01 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Francis Spaman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cathy Robben" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:58 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cathy Robben 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Patricia Babij" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Patricia Habil 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joan Owczarzak" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:54 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Protect our children!!!! 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joan Owczarzak 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tiffany Schones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tiffany Schones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Annette Swedberg" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:37 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

PLEASE, STOP THIS INSANITY!!! 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

PLEASE, PLEASE, STOP THIS INSANITY! 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Annette Swedberg 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "lindsey chumley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:31 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. lindsey chumley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "B Wolverton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:31 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their children 
about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender ideologies in 
schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal government. The 
Department must reject implementing radical gender ideologies 
nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. B Wolverton 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Brooks" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:31 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Brooks 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Lewis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 16:15:31 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Lewis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lynette Kirsch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lynette Kirsch 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Catherine Higbee" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Catherine Higbee 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Wanda Critser" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Wanda Critser 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lj Shetterly" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lj Shetterly 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rose Auten" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rose Auten 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Trinity Caver" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Trinity Caver 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Patrick Heyl" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:03 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Patrick Hey] 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Layton Sousa" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Layton Sousa 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marrian King" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Ask the women in the US Capitol building if they want to share 
bathrooms with their male counterparts. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Marrian King 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ellie Murphy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:08 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ellie Murphy 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Williams RN" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:46:08 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES in the education policies that redefine 
"sex" to include "sexual orientation" and "gender identity." Biden's 
Education Department has no place attempting to implement this radical 
agenda into every local school district in the country. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Williams RN 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "SHELIA RYLE" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:45:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. SHELIA RYLE 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elizabeth Cornell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:45:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

The Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if schools didn't 
force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels with boys. 
Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This Department must 
not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Elizabeth Cornell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "William Ryle" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:45:49 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. William Ryle 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nanette Arnett" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:45:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nanette Arnett 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Theresa Basting" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:45:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES in their education 
policies that redefine "sex" to include "sexual orientation" and 
"gender identity." Biden's Education Department has no place attempting 
to implement this radical agenda into every local school district in 
the country. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Theresa Basting 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marilyn McClure" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:29 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Marilyn McClure 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Vickie Goudreau" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:06 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

The fact remains that teaching sexual identity and behaviors are within 
the rights and spheres of each family and should not be mandated by 
special interests groups or the government. How the family chooses to 
teach them and enlist the help of outside sources is up to them, the 
family, not the government. 

Thank you, 



Mrs. Vickie Goudreau 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leslie Frye" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

THIS IS ALL A DISASTER WAITING TO HAPPEN AND AGAIN SHOWS THE VERY 
BIASED VIEWS ABOUT THE FEMALE POPULACE THAT ARE STILL SO PREVALENT 
TODAY. IT IS OUTRAGEOUS 

Thank you, 

Ms. Leslie Frye 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Aline Dymkowski" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Aline Dymkowski 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Erich Benndorff" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Erich Benndorff 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pastor Dan Southern" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

First I am just plain amazed that this is even open for debate! So I am 
writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Pastor Dan Southern 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lanaia Holmes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:17 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lanaia Holmes 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Sherman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:06 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Sherman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Thomas Schutt" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:08 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Thomas Schutt 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Ruch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:16:01 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Susan Ruch 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leona Schrag" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

The Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if schools didn't 
force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels with boys. 
Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This Department must 
not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carol Sweger" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Carol Sweger 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christina Hansen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Christina Hansen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Herb Shaffer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Herb Shaffer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carol Capomaggi-Meyers" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Carol Capomaggi-Meyers 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kim Buehrer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kim Buehrer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Edwin Williams" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:39 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Edwin Williams 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sheri Scheer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:37 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sheri Scheer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tracey Duncan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 15:15:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tracey Duncan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Miller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:31 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Susan Miller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Renee Lovejoy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:21 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Renee Lovejoy 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Judy Woodruff" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Judy Woodruff 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Louise Miller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:11 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Federal Government is over reaching its role by furthering its 
agenda with Title IX. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Louise Miller 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Edward A. Johnson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:11 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Edward A. Johnson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kelly Penner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:05 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kelly Penner 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rebecca Ungureanu" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:05 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rebecca Ungureanu 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mark Stump" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:05 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Bonnie Pellegrino" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:05 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Bonnie Pellegrino 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deborah Melicharek" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:48:00 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deborah Melicharek 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jamie Seig" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:44 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Jamie Seig 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Schummer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:48 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Schummer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jennifer Hill" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:39 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jennifer Hill 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sienna Wells" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

Your radical policies are dangerous to our youth, and particularly 
discriminatory to girls. Your pandering to the LGBTQ community MUST 
Stop! No one cares what others choose to do behind closed doors, but 
forcing anyone else to be marginalized for disagreeing with the 
"gender identity is fluid" crowd is unconstitutional and 
damaging to personal rights. This nonsense, and critical race theory, 
are both destructive to our Republic, and to the emotional development 
of children. STOP YOUR PERVERSE AGENDA! I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES 
THAT REDEFINE "SEX" TO INCLUDE "GENDER IDENTITY" OR 
"SEXUAL ORIENTATION"!!! 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 



government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sienna Wells 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steven Shafer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Steven Shafer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Ransom" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

It is very dangerous for the Executive Branch of government to begin 
adding new meanings to existing laws that were passed in 1972. That 
is the role on Congress and our legislative system. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government and will backfire on our future in the end with the 
destruction of many families in the wake. The Department must reject 
implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Ransom 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Andrea Davis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:16 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Andrea Davis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nathan Steadman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Nathan Steadman 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alice Belschner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Alice Belschner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cheryl Porreca" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:47:05 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I'm not sure why a party that is so driven by science has a difficult 
time following the science on this one. I suspect that you mean faux 
science or your definition of it, since you seem to be refining 
everything as you see fit. 

So today I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX 
Virtual Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of 
improving enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 
(Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. This is clearly 
discriminatory. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. This is 
discriminatory. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. The government must stop it's assault on the 
American family. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cheryl Porreca 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sandi Van Etten" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:46:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sandi Van Etten 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rozhgar Piper" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:46:54 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rozhgar Piper 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Forrust Miller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:46:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Forrust Miller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Art McQuaid" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:46:31 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Art McQuaid 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dale Kiley" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:46:29 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dale Kiley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Trudi Johnson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:46:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Trudi Johnson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steve Luce" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:46:18 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Steve Luce 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sheryl Wheeldon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:46:15 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Sheryl Wheeldon 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deborah Holloway" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:45:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." I am adamantly opposed to any redefinition of 
"sex." Sexual orientation and gender identity terms have NO 
place in regulations pertaining to the nation's schools. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. As the mother of 3 adult girls and 
the grandmother of a 3 year old granddaughter, I am deeply concerned 
and strongly opposed to proposed changes to Title IX that undermine the 
very purpose of it. The idea of redefining "sex" to mean 
"sexual orientation" and gender identity" is nothing 
but a political grab for power and is laughable in the face of 
scientific facts; it is an attempt to force a leftist ideology on all 
of the nation's schools without voter consent. 

The proposed changes are also a threat to the very safety and privacy 
of women and girls nationwide in allowing biological males into the 
private spaces of females: bathrooms, locker rooms, showers, dorm 
rooms and hotel rooms of traveling teams, to mention a few. This a 
terrifying specter for me personally as well as for my daughters and 
granddaughter. 

When Target changed their policy to allow men into women's restrooms in 
response to the Obama administration's changes to the Title IX 
regulations, I quit shopping at Target and even now will not shop 
there. For an administration that touts their support of women, the 
proposed changes of "sex" to include sexual orientation and 
gender identity is a monstrous betrayal and loss of decades of 
advancement in the fundamental true opportunity and equality rights of 
women (not the faux rights that the left puts forth.) 

My girls were all actively involved in high school sports. I expect 
the same opportunities to be available to my granddaughter. To think 
of her having to compete against boys to get a spot on the basketball 



team is a travesty. It is an obvious fact that boys and men are always 
stronger than females; it's imprinted in their DNA and no amount of 
medical tampering erases that fact or changes male DNA. It's Science 
101. To purport otherwise is a blatant lie and an act of war against 
women. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Beverly Honcoop" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:45:58 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Beverly Honcoop 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michael Vaughn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:45:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Michael Vaughn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Woodford" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:45:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Woodford 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Virginia Brooks" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 14:45:36 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Virginia Brooks 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tami Goertzen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:55:29 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Tami Goertzen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Daniel Zaloum" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:55:29 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Daniel Zaloum 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Short" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:52:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Short 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathy Brooks" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:52:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kathy Brooks 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Becky Borrego" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:52:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Scott Storms" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:51:42 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Scott Storms 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Grace Boehm" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:51:37 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Please do not make changes to Title IX. We need to protect the privacy 
and opportunities of women and girls. Girls and boys are different and 
it is completely unfair and wrong to force girls to compete with boys. 

Further, parental rights, including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex, must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Grace Boehm 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diane Jesiolowski" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:50:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diane Jesiolowski 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elizabeth Tomlinson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:50:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I ask that you protect the hard-won rights of our girls. As a parent of 
several athletes, the stark differences in middle and high school 
students' physical  capabilities are readily apparent. For  example, one 
of my (b)( is the (b)(6) His female 
counterpart, who is nonetheless dramatically faster than all of the 
other females in the conference and is highly talented in her sports, 
still would be completely outmatched and denied the opportunities to 
place if forced  to compete against biological males. And, she is the 

I (h)(61 'Let alone the hundreds of other girls who strive diligently 
for athletic prowess. Changing Title IX is a dramatic step backwards 
for the rights of women and girls. 

Finally, parents, NOT the national or state government should have the 
right to determine what teachings their children have in terms of 
gender ideologies. This is a conversation for in the home, and to force 
this through the schools is a violation of parental rights, as well as 
as unfair imposition upon the religious beliefs of many. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Elizabeth Tomlinson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Riberta Wilton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:50:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Riberta Wilton 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Workman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:50:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Workman 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joseph Kelly" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:50:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Joseph Kelly 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Johnson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:50:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Johnson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Florence Smith" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:50:57 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Florence Smith 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jessica Mitchell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:25:03 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jessica Mitchell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karlene Melhus" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:25:03 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally, but most importantly, parental rights- including rights of 
parents to teach their children about sexual preferences and gender 
identity must be respected. Implementing radical gender ideologies in 
schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal government. Our 
founding fathers had a philosophy of a limited federal government; but 
this amendment actually results in the federal government micromanaging 
its citizens. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Karlene Melhus 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sean Ohare" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:25:03 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Sean Ohare 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cindy Millard" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:25:03 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cindy Millard 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diane Evans Meier" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diane Evans Meier 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Melinda Buurma" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

It is right, good and fair to the girls and young women of America to 
maintain their privacy by prohibiting men from entering their locker 
rooms showers! While the "Title IX Virtual Public Hearing is 
gather information for the purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX 
of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)," I want you to 
see the impropriety of forcing females to share their private space 
with men! 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. Women and girls should not be 
forced to compete with biological males. Men are inherently stronger 
than women and their legs are longer. Such competition is grossly 
unfair! It has been show that women will never win any races when the 
compete with men and therefore will not receive scholarships! This 
department must not force girls to forfeit their opportunities to 
boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Melinda Buurma 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Beverly Resciniti" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:21:02 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Beverly Resciniti 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cynthia LeDuc" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:21:02 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cynthia LeDuc 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gene McMorries" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gene McMorries 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tammy Wynia" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tammy Wynia 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pinpin Sheng" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including the rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Pinpin Sheng 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cheryl Brosius" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I am letting you know that I vehemently oppose any changes in the 
Department of Education's Title IX policies that would redefine sex to 
include sexual orientation and gender identity. Parental rights-

 

including rights of parents to teach their children about sex- must be 
respected. It is not the Department of Education's responsibility to 
teach this nation's children radical left-wing political policies 
concerning sex. That is best handled at home by parents. Parents can 
and should teach their children what they want to at home. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. If you decide to go 
along with this type of policy, girls will be put into situations that 
could lead to increased risk of them being sexually assaulted and 
raped. With women coming so far today in the equal rights movement and 
the "Me Too" movement, this would just open the door for 
women to be threatened once again from things they should be protected 
from. It would clearly be a step in the wrong direction. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys and should not 



censor them for their opinions and values. 

Implementing radical gender ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the 
role of the federal government. The Department must reject implementing 
radical gender ideologies nationwide. It is up to the parents to teach 
their children what they want them to know about sexual orientation and 
gender identity. It is not the Department of Education's job to do 
this. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cheryl Brosius 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marlene Kline" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide.° 

Thank you, 

Miss Marlene Kline 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Etta Friesen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Etta Friesen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amber Wark" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Amber Wark 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeffrey Hellmers" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jeffrey Hellmers 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Bob Cloeter" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 13:20:56 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Bob Cloeter 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elaine Siskidis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:54:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Elaine Siskidis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Ann Chezik" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:54:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. Girls' muscles and 
bones are designed differently than boys for good reasons. The strength 
and power of the male muscles (due to testosterone production) will 
consistently put females at a disadvantage in certain sports. That is 
not fair to either gender. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Mary Ann Chezik 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deborah Hubbell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:54:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Deborah Hubbell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sarah Hamel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:54:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sarah Hamel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Shelley Surber" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Shelley Surber 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "George Slegers" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. George Slegers 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Andy Lin" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Andy Lin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dixie Kamladze" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 
This is going to lead to sexual abuse & rape of girls for one 
thing. It's too dangerous to put boys & girls together at that age. 
You're asking for trouble. 
It is also not fair for boys to compete in girl's sports! Rights for 
females are being totally obliterated. The government needs to stay out 
of the schools. 
This administration is screwing this country up. They are pulling too 
far away from God and what our country was founded on. I have never 
been so sickened and ashamed of what's happening in America 



I WANT MY COUNTRY BACK!!! The way it's supposed to be. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Dixie Kamladze 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Christensson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES to the Department of Education's 
policies that redefine "sex" to include "sexual orientation" and 
"gender identity." 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Christensson 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christy Kitzhaber" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Christy Kitzhaber 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Wisehart" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Mary Wisehart 
(b)(6) 

I 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tiffanie Upshaw" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES in thei education policies that redefine 
"sex" to include "sexual orientation" and "gender identity." Biden's 
Education Department has no place attempting to implement this radical 
agenda into every local school district in the country. This is 
indoctrination. It has no scientific backing, it defies biology and 
proper grammatical instruction. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



Mrs. Tiffanie Upshaw 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Theresa Ann Glazener" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Theresa Ann Glazener 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Janet McFarlin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Janet McFarlin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Zelda Fasnacht" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Zelda Fasnacht 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tracey Henderson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tracey Henderson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Mitchell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:59 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the US Department of Educations 
"Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to gather information for the 
purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX of the Education 
Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

I want to say that I strongly oppose any changes in our education 
policies that redefine "sex" to include "sexual orientation" and 
"gender identity." Implementing radical gender ideologies in schools 
nationwide is not the role of our federal government. The US Department 
of Education must reject implementing radical gender ideologies 
nationwide. Parental rights - including the rights of parents to 
educate teach their children ie) reading, writing, math, religion, sex, 
etc. - must be respected. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the US 
Department of Education have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, 
and scope of this law. The Administration's and the Department's 
actions have shown their desire to redefine law, harming the privacy of 
women and girls while removing opportunities for women and girls, 
especially in the sports arena. 

It was not that long ago, when the Obama Administration threatened 
Title IX funding if schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker 
rooms, and hotels with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction 
stopped it, seeing it as a violation of the privacy of our nations 
vulnerable daughters. 

Yet, today, our nations girls are being forced to give up their places 
on podiums at sports events, for scholarships, etc. because biological 
males are allowed to compete with them. And when these young women 
speak up, they are censored. Please do not continue to force girls to 
forfeit their hard earned opportunities to boys. 

Thank you, 



Mr. David Mitchell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christina Cordaway" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:53 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Christina Cordawav 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Minerva McKenzie" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:53 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Minerva McKenzie 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Frost" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:53 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Linda Frost 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Paige Sims" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:50:53 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Paige Sims 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Yon Xie" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:20:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Yan Xie 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Charmaine Santoni" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:20:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Charmaine Santoni 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stephen Holt" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:20:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Stephen Holt 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Antonia Yniguez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:20:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Antonia Yniguez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Payette" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:20:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Payette 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Robert Orcinolo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:20:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Robert Orcinolo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Greg Wauson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:20:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Greg Wauson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Judy Hedlund" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 12:20:50 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Judy Hedlund 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pauline Smith" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:54:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I'm very concerned with the Biden's administration effort to take away 
the rights of women and girls to compete based on their sexual 
orienation. Women and girls should not have to compete with those who 
have opted yto change their sexual orientation. 

Obama's Admninistration did not identify the laws as being what the 
Biden Administration is determing it should be. Please know that Womwn 
and girls should compete with naturally born those of the same sex. 

Sharing lockers and showers is just out of the question. What is our 
country coming too when we transform foundational Judeo Christain 
rights to the form of liberality being displayed in the change being 
proclaimed.? 

Please search your souls to do the best thing forthis geneartion and 
future generations. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Pauline Smith 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Denise Potratz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:54:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX). 

This policy is a theft of women's and girl's privacy, theft of sports 
opportunities for girls and women, and a theft of all young children's 
natural innocence. 

In order to please a vocal minority, this plan will oppress the 
majority and cause great injustice, insecurity, and injury to our 
country's future. 

Please do not take away the rights of the majority to satisfy a few who 
feel they have more importance over others. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Denise Potratz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deborah Van Prooyen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:54:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deborah Van Prooyen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Eileen Pater" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Unfortunately girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums 
at sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with 
them. And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must 
not force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their children 
about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender ideologies in 
schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal government. The 
Department must reject implementing radical gender ideologies 
nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Eileen Pater 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Calvary Fellowship" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Calvary Fellowshir• 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Luis F. Roque" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Luis F. Roque 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Timothy Daniel, Jr." 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

HEAR THIS: 
Conservative America (and anybody who has half a brain and any common 
sense) knows this load of crap and liberal agenda is an offense to the 
common sense and the security of life as it should be. Just because a 
small minority of VERY VOCAL and sinful LGBTQ morons have squeaked 
loudly and demanded their ridiculous, self-centered, and offensive 
agenda should be mandated for everyone else to accept as normal and 
permissible, does not give Sleepy Stupid Joe and his godless team any 



right to make it a law (or even suggest it be considered as such). Cut 
the bull and end this violation of rights, common sense, and God's 
standard for human life. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Timothy Daniel, Jr. 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Melanie Pennington" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Melanie Pennington 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Barbara Stockbauer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Barbara Stockbauer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cynthia Carlson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cynthia Carlson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sarah Brown" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sarah Brown 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nicholas Brown" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:51 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Nicholas Brown 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mona Fakahani" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Mona Fakahani 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brandon Schoen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Brandon Schoen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mark Chilcott" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Mark Chilcott 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Craig Gray" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Craig Gray 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Abby Fisher" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Abby Fisher 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amy Shatzer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Amy Shatzer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dan Woosley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am deeply concerned for my two granddaughters. I am concerned for 
their education, for their personal privacy, their emotional health, 
and their sexual purity should they be involved in public school 
athletics and other programs. Should they pursue athletics and 
possible scholarships to college, I am concerned for their potential, 
due to possibly competing with gender-confused males, vying for those 
same scholarships. I am concerned for the twisting in the classroom of 
their understanding of the beauty seen in our two God-given genders; 
that this twisting will denigrate who God created them and their 
classmates to be. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 



government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Dan Woosley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Janet Chilcott" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Janet Chilcott 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Willi Merrill" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Willi Nlerrill 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Edgar Pittenger" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Edgar Pittenger 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Laura Martinez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Laura Martinez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathleen Riazi" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kathleen Riazi 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Connie Beatty" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:50:45 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Connie Beatty 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Laucella" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:24:48 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Laucella 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lorinda Maxwell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:24:48 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lorinda Maxwell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Frank Petrillo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:24:48 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Frank Petrillo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ronald Kuehn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:24:48 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you about the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. I find it appalling that the Biden 
Administration and the Department have clearly ignored the definitions, 
purpose, and scope of this law. Your actions speak louder than your 
words. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown your rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and steal 
opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. The actions 
of the Biden Administration and the Department shows that it is simply 
an extension and continuation of the Obama Administration. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. Surely you 
recognize and are fully aware of the biological differences between 
boys and girls and the resulting ability to compete in sporting events. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ronald Kuehn 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karren Schroeder" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:24:48 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karren Schroeder 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elizabeth Meyer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:24:48 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law and have shown their rush to redefine law. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Elizabeth Meyer 
_ . 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Wegener" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Wegener 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Suzan Greenwood" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Suzan Greenwood 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Eileen Hasegawa" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

It boggles my mind that things have gotten so twisted that girls are 
even expected to accept competition against biological boys. In 
competitive sports where differences between winning and losing are 
fractions of seconds or points, a biological male has a physical 
advantage, regardless of their gender identification. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



Ms. Eileen Hasegawa 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deeanna Kotlarich" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deeanna Kotlarich 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Keegan Felzien" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Keegan Felzien 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Clark Cheney" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse - harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights - including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex - must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Clark Cheney 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Aaron" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Susan Aaron 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Theresa Owens" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Theresa Owens 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joan Swift" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. Sex education taught in the public school 
system should be the basic biology of the human body, and should 
'follow the science' that a baby is born either as a male or female! 
Any further sex education should be taught at home by parents, This 
Department does not have the right to teach children that they can 
change their sex, this is something that is very personal and should 
only be discussed with family members and a personal physician, and 
should never be entertained by a minor! God created us male and 
female, and if someone chooses to make any changes to their bodies they 
should be old enough to understand what they are choosing and what that 
choice entails. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joan Swift 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alyssa Mathis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Alyssa Mathis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeremias Padilla" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jeremias Padilla 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Prillaman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Prillaman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Constantina Vagianos" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Constantina Vagianos 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Frank Purkiss" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. Having two sisters, four daughters 
and eight granddaughters I am very invested in the impact this 
Ammendment will have on my granddaughters, and so are they. Title IX 
that gave many freedoms to girls are now being swrpt away and given 
back to boys. How unfair. 

The Biden Administration and the Department have clearly ignored the 
definitions, purpose, and scope of this law. The Administration's and 
the Department's actions, thus far, have shown their rush to redefine 
law and, worse- harm privacy and steal opportunities for women and 
girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them; 
Caitlyn Jenner has come out saying this is unfair to allow boys to 
compete as girls against girls. And when they speak up, they are 
censored. This Department must not force girls to forfeit their 
opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 



Thank you, 

Mr. Frank Purkiss 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katherine Hetrick" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The intent of the Title IX Amendments were to safeguard opportunities 
for women and girls. The current Administration's and the Department's 
proposed actions would have the effect of decreasing both privacy and 
opportunities for women and girls. 

It is not right to force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and 
sleeping quarters with boys, males or those born biologically so. This 
Department must not violate the privacy and security of our girls. 

Today, girls are losing opportunities to win at the sports for which 
they have trained because those born biological boys are allowed to 
compete with them. And when girls speak up, they are censored. This 
Department must not force our girls to forfeit their opportunities 
because of others' claimed gender identity. 

Please strongly oppose and changes that would redefine "sex" 
as originally defined and intended in the Amendments to include 
"sexual orientation" and "gender identity." Though 
wildly popular at the moment (in certain circles of the population that 
claim outsized media attention), these redefinitions and the 
accompanying policy changes would be particularly harmful to our 
citizens, including our youngest and most vulnerable. Please oppose 
these changes to Title IX. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Katherine Hetrick 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Les Shaw" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES in their education policies that redefine 
"sex" to include "sexual orientation" and "gender identity." 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. 

The Department must reject implementing radical gender ideologies 
nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Les Shaw 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Stephen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Linda Stephen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Emory Thorn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Emory Thorn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeff Johnsen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jeff Johnsen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sylvia Meloche" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Sylvia Meloche 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Terri White" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 11:20:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Terri White 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sandra Callahan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:54:46 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sandra Callahan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sarah Hendrix" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:54:46 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sarah Hendrix 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Debbie Rowe" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Debbie Rowe 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pamela Heinold" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. 
Government must not force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and 
hotels with boys. This Department must not violate the privacy of 
girls. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government, and is clearly wrong. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Pamela Heinold 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Lewis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Lewis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Shanea Farr" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Shanea Fan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Thomas Krizman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Thomas Krizman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Travis Millward" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Travis Millward 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Andrew Miller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Andrew Miller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Bouwman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Bouwman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lilian Ng" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lilian Ng 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ronald Koger" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ronald Koger 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sara Glaser" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 
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Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sara Glaser 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carol Lometo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Carol Lometo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michelle CreteIla" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Michelle Cretella 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mona Garrett" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathleen Clark" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Regarding the hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender Identity (Title 
IX) 

I am very concerned by the politicization of sex education to the 
detriment of children's welfare and destruction of the family unit. It 
is revolting to see children and families sacrificed to satisfy the 
aberrant demands of a strident minority, much less garner a few votes. 
Title IX is more than adequate as it is to protect the rights and 
dignity of those pursuing alternative lifestyles and genders. Expansion 
of Title IX is STRONGLY opposed. 

Surely, causing physiological and emotional damage to the majority of 
children who embrace traditional gender identities is not your intent. 
However, promotion of counter-cultural values and social norms will 
cause these children gender confusion and needless identity 
conflicts.It is bad enough that those embracing alternative genders and 
lifestyles have to deal with such distress, but why inflict that 
distress upon so very many more, otherwise happy and healthy, children. 
Consider the frustration and anger imposed on girls competing against 
boys identifying as girls in sports. 

Surely, undermining the guidance and supervision of children by parents 
is not your intent. Too many young people already suffer diminished 
life potential because of inadequate parental involvement. Recall a 
major factor leading to school dropout, teen pregnancy and gang 
membership is lack of home guidance and supervision. However, 
government mandates for schools and public institution to promote and 
validate counter-cultural values and social norms will create tension 
and conflict between the authority and guidance of parents versus 
non-family influences, like school. This conflict will seriously 
undermine the family as a unit. 

Sadly, some families are too dysfunctional to properly educate and 
socialize their children. In such case, some institutions substitute is 
justified. However, that does not describe the vast majority of 
parents. They should not be devalued, disenfranchised or dismissed 



across the board. Families should be strengthened, not undermined. 

Please keep sex education and discussion of gender identity in the 
family at home. Please preserve Title IX as-is. At most simply enforce 
Title IX protections. Expansion of Title IX is STRONGLY opposed. 

Harvey W Clark Jr. Ph.D 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kathleen Clark 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Kessler" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Kessler 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cheryl Brown" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cheryl Brown 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nena Albisu" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities from women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it!! !This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Of major importance are parental rights. The rights of parents to teach 
their children about sex must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Nena Albisu 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rosie Zhang" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rosie Zhang 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rebecca Haunschild" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rebecca Haunschild 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kristina Duran" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Kristina Duran 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jean Holland" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 
We often hear today that the science is settles. If that is the case, 
then it is important to follow biological science on this issue. 
Biologic makes have known physical advantages over biological females. 
Even well-known transgender athletes such as Kaitlin Jenner have stated 
that biological males who identify as women have a physical advantage 
over females. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. Prepubescent children are not sexual yet and it 
is abusive to push modern gender ideologies into these young, 
developing minds. Leave the children along. Let them be children. 



Thank you, 

Mrs. Jean Holland 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tawnya Lovell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:50:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tawnya Lovell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Erica Ones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:24:42 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Erica Ones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marilyn Jones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:24:42 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Marilyn Jones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lorena Hernandez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Lorena Hernandez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "tone meros" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

It is the parents responsibility NOT YOURS to teach their children 
having anything to do with gender identity IF they even choose to do 
so. The government need NOT interfere with such implementation. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. tone meros 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sherryl Sylvester" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sherryl Sylvester 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jessica Suroviec" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Jessica Suroviec 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Patti Showalter" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

How is this "following the science "that you process to adhere 
to????? 
I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Patti Showalter 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Doug Gardner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Doug Gardner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Julie Sinke" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Julie Sinke 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katrin Wooldridge" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Katrin Wooldridge 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jane Holland" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. As a mother of a girl and boy, 
I STRONGLY oppose this attempted change. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. Apparently, 
many people haven't learned from history as we are forced to stand here 
and stop it again. This Department must not violate the privacy of 
girls. Changing the policy would not only impair their privacy, it 
would also endanger them and jeopardize their opportunities. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. I do believe this 
was the main point of Title IX in the first place-to more fairly allow 
girls and women to compete. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. This kind of education should ONLY come from family unit. 
The Department must reject implementing radical gender ideologies 
nationwide. 

Thank you, 



Mrs. Jane Holland 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Denver Teague" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Denver Teague 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Maynard" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Maynard 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathy Daleiden" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kathy Daleiden 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brent Estes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Brent Estes 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Janice Ragan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Janice Ragan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michelle Spicer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Michelle Spicer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Peggy Hoff" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stacey Mequet" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Stacey Mequet 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Melvin Noah" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Melvin Noah 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marcus Langley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Marcus Langley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Catherine Whynot" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Catherine Whynot 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gemima Martinez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I Gemima Martinez, am writing to you concerning the Department's 
"Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to gather information for the 
purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX of the Education 
Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gemima Martinez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Curtis Kenyon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Curtis Kenyon 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gayle Specht" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gayle Specht 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Roberta Lefler" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Roberta Lefler 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cassandra Turney" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cassandra Turney 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Purkiss" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am deeply concerned about the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Purkiss 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chrissy Schofield" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Chrissy Schofield 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Bonnie Haan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Bonnie Haan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donald Waters" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 
Help US understand what has happened to the thinking of our 
Educators?! 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Donald Waters 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lori Bell" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

The Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if schools didn't 
force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels with boys. 
Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This Department must 
not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lori Bell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Martha Serafin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

We are clearly developed differently in the womb, to which moves 
forward for people to live as in individual NOT a pawn in your twisted 
thinking over people of America! Keep the purity in children and let 
the parents teach NOT the schools or government administrations! 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Martha Serafin 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Sprouse" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 10:20:38 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Sprouse 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Elizabeth Castle , Policy Advisor for 

Texas Values" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:54:40-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Texas Values is writing to you concerning the Department's "Title 
IX Virtual Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of 
improving enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 
(Title IX)." We are a non-profit organization standing for 
religious freedom, life, and issues of marriage and family. Our team 
spends significant efforts standing for student free speech rights and 
parental education rights by testifying at school board meetings and 
the Texas State board of Education. We have seen how the policies you 
are considering effect every aspect of education including: dress 
codes, free speech, sports, and sex education. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Texas Values remembers when the Obama Administration threatened Title 
IX funding if schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker 
rooms, and hotels with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction 
stopped it. This Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Texas Values has had to defend the privacy rights and religious freedom 
rights ever since the Obama Dear Colleague letter. The Texas Values 
team has testified at school districts all over the state of Texas 
urging them to not adopt "sexual orientation"! "gender 
identity" policies for students that would force girls to share 
private spaces with male students, force females to compete against 
males in sports, punish teachers and students for using the wrong 
pronoun, and punish students of faith who have religious beliefs on 
marriage and sexuality. 

After the Bostock decision, education lobbying groups felt emboldened 
to overhaul school policies with LGBT language that imposed strict 
requirements on students to adhere to LGBT advocacy and severe 



punishment if students and teachers did not comply. Texas Values sent a 
legal letter to all 1,200 Texas school districts explaining that Title 
VII law does not apply to Title IX situations, which is an undeniable 
legal fact analysis. This administration is attempting to make the same 
legal mistake and hinder students', teachers', and even parents' 
rights. Many school districts have rejected the adoption of these 
policies and parents who have voiced their opposition have successfully 
voted board members out who force these LGBT policies. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Texas Values 

Thank you, 

Ms. Mary Elizabeth Castle , Policy Advisor for Texas Values 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Heiman Douglas" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:54:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Heiman Dowlas 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Griffin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Griffin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Robert Antonich" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Robert Antonich 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Evelyn McCallum" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Evelyn McCallum 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cindy Stairs" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX). 

If you think that America will stand by and watch you try to take more 
of our rights away, especially the right to. teach our children about 
sex, you are crazy! Implementing radical gender ideologies in schools 
nationwide is NOT the role of the federal government. You must cease 
and desist from implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide. 

You will be judged by not only the nation, but God, also. You will fall 
and the godly will prevail if you do not repent and turn to Jesus who 
died for your sins and rose again in victory. One you will see him - 
whether as a friend or foe is your choice. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cindy Stairs 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dan Sanderson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Dan Sanderson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marie Johnson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Marie Johnson 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Esther Ho1st" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

As a voter and taxpayer, I wish my voice to be heard this week 
concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to 
gather information for the purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX 
of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls, a noble goal. Broadening this goal to 
include gender identity ideaology circumvents the intended definitions, 
purpose, and scope of this law. 

As the government increasingly seeks to incorporate a social agenda 
into our public schools, the academic content continues to decline. 
Public schools were created to be centers of education, not 
indoctrination. Our nation would be far better served if our 
educational system would unite our children by teaching the framework 
of our constitution, which declares the worth and value of every 
individual and holds as its standard the right to enjoy freedom of 
personhood, freedom of thought, and freedom of religion. 

Families, not government, form the backbone of our society and 
determine its health. When government undermines the rights of families 
to raise their children according to the dictates of their own 
conscience, our society suffers. These consequences are clearly seen 
today in the deterioration of families and in the chaos of young people 
who have been deprived of a sense of higher purpose. Instead of 
learning about the sacrifices their forefathers made to provide them 
with abundant freedom and opportunity, these priveleged young people 
are taught to identify themselves as helpless victims. 

The ideaologies being proposed by sexual orientation and gender 
identity training infuse confusion and self doubt into our children's 
psyche. They have no place in our schools, in our locker rooms, or in 
our sports competitions. 

Thank you, 



Mrs. Esther Hoist 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michelle Carter" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 
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To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Michelle Carter 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chris Hirons" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Chris Hirons 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Bertrand" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Bertrand 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lois Wierzba" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have obviously ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope 
of this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus 
far, have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lois Wierzba 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Janeen Jones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. What is being proposed is emotionally 
abusive to females. Also, I know gay females who do not feel 
comfortable with males being allowed in showers, locker rooms, hotels, 
etc. This is dangerous.The Biden Administration and the Department have 
clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of this law. The 
Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, have shown 
their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and steal 
opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. Women's rights has 
made do much progress and this works against that. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. It is not the role of teachers to be teaching our children 
about gender ideologies, either. Again, this concerns children's mental 
health and does not follow developmental guidelines. It is dangerous 
and political and has no place in schools. The Department must reject 
implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



Mrs. Janeen Jones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Whitaker" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 
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Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Whitaker 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Blair" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Blair 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Dimmel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Althea J. Gardner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Althea J. Gardner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mark Strachan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 
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Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Mark Strachan 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Belia Olibarez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 
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To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Belia Olibarez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Larry Schiff" 
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Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Larry Schiff 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ruby Kerns" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ruby Kerns 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Krista Laman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Krista Laman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jacob Bianculli" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jacob Bianculli 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Helenita Barry" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:50:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Helenita Barry 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jolene Kinser" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Mon, 7 Jun 2021 15:18:35 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 7,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I strongly oppose any changes to the Department of Education's 
education policies as it relates to the definition of a human being's 
sex. If the Department of Education is considering redefining 
"sex" to include "sexual orientation" and 
"gender identity," I am strongly opposed to this. 

I firmly believe that maintaining the definition of a person's 
"sex" as relating specifically to a person's biological sex 
(born with a penis = boy, born with a vagina = girl) is critically 
important for many, many reasons. As a Christian who believes the Bible 
is God's Word to us, when it says that God created us distinctly male 
and female, in God's image, I believe that the Bible indicates that we 
are not to tamper with the biological design of our bodies. We are born 
either male or female (with the small exception of those who are born 
with both a vagina and penis), and this was God's good intention for 
us. I believe that the traditional view of what it means to be male and 
what it means to be female must be upheld in order for our country to 
thrive. 

If a change to the fundamental definition of "sex" is made at 
the Federal level, how does the Department of Education plan to 
accommodate the belief of millions of people in this country who work 
in schools or who have children in our schools who believe that making 
a change to the definition of a person's "sex" violates a 
core teaching in the Bible? How will the Department of Education 
demonstrate respect and protect these people's jobs and the rights of 
children? 

Arguing from a different perspective: MUCH more longitudinal study of 
the ramifications of sex changes need to be psychologically and 
scientifically understood before our country's Department of Education 



makes such a radical change to the definition of "sex" that 
impacts so many aspects of life. 

I also agree wholeheartedly with Family Policy Alliance's comments 
below: 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Jolene Kinser 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mar Jones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Mon, 7 Jun 2021 15:48:40-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 7,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

In addition to the below forwarded message, I'd like to add my concern 
about radical  groups like GLSEN infiltrating our public  schools. 
Started by I (b)(6) this group has 
corrupted our puoric scnows ror several oecaoes now, as evidenced by 
the rapid increase of  children who aren't sure about their genders 
anymore.  (h)(61  has been an active and vocal member of the largest 
pedophile organization in the world, NAMBLA, by the way. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 



Thank you, 

Dr. Mar Jones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Butler" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Mon, 7 Jun 2021 12:18:11 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 7,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. If a person has a 
PENIS, even if they wear a dress and put on lipstick, they are still a 
biologic MALE! Build them their own locker room, let them stay in 
their own hotel room. Have a heart and a care for the girls you are 
supposed support and protect. What would you want for your own 
daughter--think deeply about it? 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. Genetically and 
structurally men (boys) are stronger and faster than women (girls). 
You say you want equality for all. Where is the equality for girls? 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. The government has no right to teach my 
children about sex and sexual orientation, especially when it is 
against my beliefs and rights as their parent. 



Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Butler 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ellie Klipp" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Mon, 7 Jun 2021 11:18:07 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 7,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing germane to the Department's "Title IX Virtual Public 
Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving enforcement 
of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

Some people think that taking hormones can change their gender. If they 
define "gender" as what they like to do at that particular 
time in their life, or how they "feel" about stereotypes 
associated with male or female in a particular culture, they may buy 
into this gender ideology. 

But for those who look at the science, the SRY gene on the Y chromosome 
determines biological sex-- your "gender." So the truth is, 
a penis does not make you a male, but having an SRY gene on your Y 
chromosome does mean that you have a penis--unless you cut it off 
(formerly called castration, now called "bottom surgery" for 
those "transitioning.") 

The problem is, cutting off a penis does not change the skeletal 
structure of a male. And his skeletal structure gives him an extreme 
muscular advantage over a female competitor no matter how many hormones 
he has taken to lower his testosterone. (And incidentally, his lowered 
testosterone level will still be mutiple times greater than a woman's 
normal testosterone level.) 

Biological males (even "transitioned" biological males called 
"trans women") are naturally stronger on average than most 
biological females. As such, they have a physical advantage over women 
and girls in sports and in private spaces--or spaces which should be 
private, like bathrooms and changing or shower rooms. 

Which brings us to Title IX. The Biden Administration and the 
Department of Education have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, 
and scope of this law. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 



this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ellie Khoo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gwen & Robert Batcher" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Mon, 7 Jun 2021 10:48:12 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 7,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

It's simple: If you have a penis you use the boys locker room and play 
boys sports, If you don't, you use the girls lockers and play girls 
sports. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gwen & Robert Batcher 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alberta Boss" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:24:39 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Alberta Boss 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katie Williams" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:24:39 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Katie Williams 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jonathan Brundage" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:24:39 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jonathan Brundage 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nicholee Lackey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nicholee Lackey 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Sturgell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Susan Sturgell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leona Boerema" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:31 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am voicing my opposition to making changes to Title IX; this was 
originally 
crafted to give opportunities to girls and women. I oppose changes 
that redefine this policy. 
Please oppose any statements that incorporate sexual orientation or 
gender identity clauses in our educational policies. This type of 
education belongs in homes with parents. There is no "one size fits 
all" 
when it comes to age appropriateness for sex education. 
Please preserve parents' rights and vote no to these changes. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Leona Boerema 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lisa Fields" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lisa Fields 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kenneth Bonn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Kenneth Bonn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Larry Stout" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Larry Stout 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Newell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Be assured that when election time rolls around, and it will soon 
enough, we and anyone we can influence will vote solidly against you 
and your radical agendas! Please reconsider your political posturing 
in this arena as it brings so much division to our country. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Newell 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diane Kreider" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diane Kreider 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Ferguson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Karen Ferguson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diane Crews" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diane Crews 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Renetta Helms" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Renetta Helms 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeffrey Heinzen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

STOP blurring the lines of gender. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jeffrey Heinzen 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Sr Edgar" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Since when has the work of the US Department of Education become the 
work of the devil? Does anyone in any appreciable level of authority 
have the conscience to recognize that the current proposal is simply a 
variation of Satan's pursuit to destroy God's creation ---- more 
importantly does anyone within the USDofE 
have the courage to stand up in opposition? or is protecting the 
pending promotion or cushy pension more important than protecting the 
children? Hope you enjoy your 30 pieces of silver! 



Just a reminder—there will be a price to pay for this dereliction of 
service and abuse of power ---- my guess is it will be sooner rather 
than later. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Sr Edgar 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Edward Toomajian" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Edward Toomajian 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mariano Hernandez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Mariano Hernandez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Doug Kellogg" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Tue, 8 Jun 2021 09:20:30 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 8,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. D0112 Kel1o22 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joy Romano" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:39 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joy Romano 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Angela Williams" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Angela Williams 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nina Donohoe" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

I appreciate your service to our country. I love my country and her 
people....and want the best! 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nina Donohoe 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sandy Jahns" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sandy Jahns 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Kelder" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Kelder 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Beth Compton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Beth Compton 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Annette Fredette" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. Biological boys 
have physical advantages whether they are taking transition hormones or 
not...follow the science and don't harm girls with this political, not 
scientific, nonsense. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. OUR children should be taught the basics based 
on biological facts and it is the parents' choice, not the 
government's. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Annette Fredette 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mrt Doverspike" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mrt Doverspike 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Heather Lena" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



(b)(6) 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Peggy Wichert" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Pe Wichert 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Merck" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Merck 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Trudy Gust" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Trudy Gust 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sean Crowley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Sean Crowley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Lucas" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Lucas 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Andrew Kahn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Andrew Kahn 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chris Liapis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Chris Liapis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christina Mueller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

One of my best girl friends growing up was self described as a "torn 
boy." She loved sports and disliked wearing dresses. She is now married 
to a man and has children. What if she grew up in a time when her 
parents and teachers would "encourage" her to be a boy because of those 
things? She would have never had a chance to live the life she now has 
and instead it would have opened up a lifetime of confusion, 
difficulties, and identity issues. Please don't do this to our 
children. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



Mrs. Christina Mueller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jean Beer" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Girls have fought long and hard to have girls sports recognized and are 
still trying to overcome the sports practice of being second class 
citizens. To take this away from them is clearly discriminatory. Just 
because a boy wants to think himself as a girl does not make him a boy. 
No one seems to consider the impact on girls if these boys share locker 
rooms and showers with girls. It is grossly unfair and highly 
disrespectful of girls. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Jean Beer 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elaine Lauro" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Elaine Lauro 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cindy Benson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cindy Benson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Anne Mercado" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Anne Mercado 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katie Gates" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. I have a teen 
daughter and I still oppose this ideology. Federal jurisdiction over 
our schools is far overreached. Bringing radical social policy and 
amending title 9 to the extreme„ when we need to focus in giving kidd 
a solid education is extremely frustrating for a parent. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Katie Gates 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Andrew Yandura" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Andrew Yandura 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Patrick Russell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Patrick Russell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Betty Davidson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Betty Davidson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rose May" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rose May 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christine Henricks" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Christine Henricks 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Eileen Oneill" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Eileen Oneill 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathi Kisiel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kathi Kisiel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Guadalupe Q" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Guadalupe Q 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donald Beck" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

IT IS NOT "sports" THAT IS THE PROBLEM NOR SHOULD THAT BE THE 
CONCERN: GIRLS AND BOYS HAVE THE RIGHT TO LIVE THEIR LIVES WITHOUT 
OUTSIDE DESTRUCTIVE AND PERVERTED CORERCION INTO TRANGENDERISM AND 
OTHER PERVERTED LIFESTYLES, WHICH IS NOT OF HUMAN NATURE, BUT OF THE 
MIND OF THE WICKED AND MOST PERVERTED AND CORRUP IN OUR MIDST. WHERE IS 
THE LOVE AND CONCERN FOR THE SOUL AND SPIRIT AND ULTIMATELY LIFE OF A 
CHILD OF GOD, GIRLS AND BOYS? THOSE WHO MISLEAD, FORCE AND ABUSE 
CHILDREN WOULD BE BETTER TO HAVE A MILLSTONE HUNG AROUND THEIR NECK AND 
DROWNED THAN FACE THE LORD GOD FOR THEIR HATRED TOWARDS GOD AND THE 
CHILDREN. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 



Thank you, 

Mr. Donald Beck 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Ridgeway" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Ridaewav 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Trippett" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Trippett 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gabrielle Pritchett" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Gabrielle Pritchett 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Blackburn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Blackburn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Melanie Schloemer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Melanie Schloemer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Merrilyn Momeyer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 
I have been concerned for years with the senseless changes and evil 
brought into our schools in the name of education! I have written 
letters of concern as well! One saying still true is... all it takes 
fir evil to prevail.., is for good men or women ... to do NOTHING! The 
rubber meets the road here. Please do not continue this evil. 
Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Merrilyn Momeyer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Jennings" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Susan Jennings 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Vicki White" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Vicki White 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michele McCarthy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Michele McCarthy 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katherine Taylor" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Katherine Taylor 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michelle Lago Dipisa" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Michelle Lago Dipisa 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rosanne Chesakis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rosanne Chesakis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kay Dean" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kay Dean 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Belk" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Therefore, I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES in education policies that 
redefine "sex" to include "sexual orientation" and "gender identity." 
Biden's Education Department has no place attempting to implement this 
radical agenda into every local school district in the country. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Belk 

(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "R Bretz" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Comments for the "Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to gather 
information for the purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX of the 
Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

I STRONGLY OPPOSE any attempt to subvert parental rights in teaching 
their children --- especially regarding the sensitive topics of 
sexuality. No board of education or department of our government at 
any level has any right to do this. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

The Department must reject implementing radical gender ideologies 
nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. R Bretz 
(b)(6) 

L 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Myla Brown-Marley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Myla Brown-Marley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dave Sturges" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dave Sturges 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "JAMES SHANLEY" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. JAMES SHANLEY 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Terri Zunker" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

I want my granddaughters and other girls to be able to go forward in 
life being proud of being a girl and woman, and being able to talk 
about being female. 
I don't want women to go to a shelter with her children and not be able 
to sleep because a person of the sex that may have hurt her, to sleep 
in the next bed to her and her vulnerable children. 
Some men are being privileged by these laws you want to enact. 
For many years, no research was done on typically male diseases, to 
see what symptoms and treatments could be used for women. Specifically 
heart disease. 
Please let the benefits many women suffered to obtain for us, continue. 



Please don't take them away. 
I am married, and don't consider myself a women's liberation person, 
but this should stop with continuing to benefit males more than 
females. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Terri Zunker 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Charah Melchior" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Charah Melchior 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Danny Chiang" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Danny Chiang 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Helmberger" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Helmberger 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brenda Perry" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Brenda Perry 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dorothy Lucero" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Dorothy Lucero 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Farrier" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Farrier 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Debbie Ronyak" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Debbie Ronyak 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marschelle Bateman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Marschelle Bateman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Suzanne Fraliex" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Suzanne Fraliex 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alisse Metge" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. Please do not ignore the definitions, 
purpose, and scope of this law or redefine it in a way that harms 
privacy and steals opportunities for women and girls. 

This Department must not violate the privacy of girls by forcing them 
to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels with boys. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex and their values surrounding it- must be respected. 
Implementing new gender ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the 
role of the federal government. These decisions must be left to local 
school boards, with input from parents. The Department must reject 
implementing controversial gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Alisse Metge 
(b)(6) 



Mrs. Kath arr Is 
(b)(6) 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathy Garrels" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katie Laudolff" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Katie Laudolff 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brian Shiel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. Please protect the 
innocence of our children! 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. This is a God-given 
responsibility given to parents by God. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Brian Shiel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Samantha Salazar" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Samantha Salazar 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Bradley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Bradley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Larry Blalock" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Larry Blalock 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rose Girton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rose Girton 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amy Smith" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Amy Smith 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Shannon Felix" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Shannon Felix 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Kerling" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Susan Kerling 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Hong Liang" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Hong Liang 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cheryl Hutchcraft" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cheryl Hutchcraft 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lori Newell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lori Newell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Richa Devlugt" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Richa Devlugt 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nathan Held" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly IGNORED the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, even worse, HARM privacy and 
STEAL opportunities for women and girls. How can they possibly say that 
they care about empowering females? Their actions CLEARLY speak the 
opposite! 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. How perverse!!! Thankfully, a nationwide injunction 
stopped it. This Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally, parental rights - including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex - MUST be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Nathan Held 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Aleksandr Kretsu" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Aleksandr ICretsu 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dorothy Larison" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dorothy Larison 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rita Klatt" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rita Klatt 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marie Phillips" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Marie Phillips 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "richard Kurtz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Do not make changes to Title IX in the protection of our women and 
young girls AND our unborn babies. 

The changes being proposed will negatively the future or your family 
and my family. 

The changes will impact the health and growth of our country. 

Ultimately, our civilization will be impacted. 

, purpose, and scope of this law. The Administration's and the 
Department's actions, thus far, have shown their rush to redefine law 
and, worse- harm privacy and steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. richard Kurtz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeff Byerly" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jeff Byerly 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Vicki Runtich" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Vicki Runtich 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Yadira Cruz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Yadira Cruz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Anna Tate" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Anna Tate 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tim Boyd" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Tim Boyd 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elizabeth PoeII" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Elizabeth Poell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Heather Harvey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:27 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse, harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights - including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex - must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Heather Harvey 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dena Redd" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department MUST NOT VIOLATE the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dena Redd 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Helen Ankarlo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Helen Ankarlo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Billy White" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Billy White 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kelvin Gillett" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Kelvin Gillett 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "RaceIle Furnace" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Racelle Furnace 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ken MaIm" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ken Maim 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Beverly Avram" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Beverly Avram 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christine Hickman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Christine Hickman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Claudia Jane Ruch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Our schools were established to provide an education for every child. 
That education has always been about giving our children the ability to 
read, write, learn mathematics and individual decision-making skills. 
Taking the time away from teaching these important skills to impose a 
mindset that is all about destroying the innocence of our young 
children in regards to sexual matters should not be the role of The 
State. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Claudia Jane Rueb 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Wendell Brown" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Wendell Brown 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Drummond" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I am strongly opposed to any policy to redefine "sex" to include sexual 
orientation and gender identity. Those are personal choices that do not 
need to be included in education. Making children dress, shower, or use 
the restrooms with the opposite sex is no matter what they might 
identify as is wrong! 

Our country is founded on freedom and I am not against the small 
percentage that make choices of alternative lifestyles, but the push to 
make their choices mainstream and even "more acceptable" than the 
majority has gotten out of hand and this needs to stop. It is not fair 
to girls, children who will be confused and frightened by it and to 
parents who should be the lead in teaching and discussing sex, 
alternative lifestyles and choice to their children. The government 
needs to stop overreaching their authority. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 



ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Linda Drummond 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ryan Utara" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ryan Utara 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michael Dowdy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Michael Dowdy 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Ream" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Ream 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Edwin Barreto" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Edwin Ban-eto 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gene Pensiero Jr" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gene Pensiero Jr 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nita Gilbert" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Hello - 
I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

As a mother to one daughter and one son, the threat of this 
implementation, saddens me to the core. PLEASE Reject this ideology! 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nita Gilbert 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Charles Sutton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

The proposed changes are based on an ideology that asserts that reality 
is defined more by emotions than by objective, biological facts. Those 
who hold this ideology say that these changes are needed to make 
students "feel safe." It would be far better to implement 
policies that forbid acts of violence and words of disdain for whatever 
reason might motivate such acts or words, rather than force everyone to 
act according to an ideology to which far from all agree. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Charles Sutton 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Frank DellaRocco" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Frank DellaRocco 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Crystal HENRY" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Crystal HENRY 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steve Culp" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Steve Culp 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Julia Harris" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Julia Harris 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tina Collins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tina Collins 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Samantha Graessle" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I also want to say being a mother to 4 kids boys and girls this is 
unacceptable! This is not a democrat vs republican situation this is a 
your stealing children's innocence situation. You are harming these 
boys and girls minds implanting thoughts that shouldn't even be there. 
Please president biden allow our kids to be kids and I beg you to stop 
stealing their innocence. We are choosing to send our child private 
even though money is tight due to these policies I won't allow my 
children's innocence to be robbed. Boys and girls ARE NOT the same they 
look differently, act differently and are different and why do you 
believe that their is something wrong with that ? They are strong and 
beautiful in their own way! A girl who wants to be a boy and a boy who 
wants to be a girl is just so confusing for these young minds fine if 
that's your choice but I'm sorry you are still a girl and you are still 
a boy and you should not be mixed and put my child at risk of seeing 
and hearing things they shouldn't see and hear and also have thoughts 
they shouldn't be having. It is hard enough for these teenagers to 
control their minds and hormones and now you are going in and warping 
their reality. These just stop hurting our children please stop making 
this a democrat republican thing and please stop seeing things one 
sided. Gender is gender and you can't change that or steal that. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 



sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Samantha Graessle 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tom Sharlow" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Torn Sharlow 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mari Anne Russell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mari Anne Russell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Richard Perykasz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. The new narrative is 
sick and defies all logic.This represents government overreach in its 
worst possible manifestation. Bad ideas are not good ideas just because 
someone thinks so. Reverse discrimination does not solve 
discrimination. Anti-constitutional "laws" are hypocritical and 
offensive to anyone who understands the basic concepts of freedom. Tax 
payer dollars are expected to be utilized for reading, writing and 
arithmetic skills. Sexual indoctrination and manipulation of young 
children to suit an agenda is completely reprehensible. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Richard Perykasz 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Britt Wages" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Britt Wages 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Lou Woods" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary Lou Woods 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cynthia Amen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Cynthia Amen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathleen Kvasnak" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kelli McDougle" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government!! The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

If this policy is implemented you will see a massive exodus of students 
from public schools to private schools, religious schools, and 
homeschooling. Many parents are against this policy as am I. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kelli McDougle 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jerry Peterson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jerry Peterson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diane Olson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Again, I STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY CHANGES in education policies that 
redefine "sex" to include "sexual orientation" and "gender identity." 
This administration's Education Department has no place attempting to 
implement this radical agenda into every local school district in the 
country. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diane Olson 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



Mr. Davi I I f - rmann 
(b)(6) 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Offermann" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "mike Allrightsreserved smith 

Allrightsreserved" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Congress and George washington in 1789 passed the "UNITED STATES 
ANNOTATED CODE", Article 3 which states, Religion, morality, and 
knowledge, being necessary to good government and happiness of 
mankind, schools and the means of education shall forever be 
encouraged." 

Which means Patrick Henry "It cannot be emphasized too strongly 
or too iften that this great nation was founded, not by religionists, 
but by Gods children; not relgions, but on the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 
For this very reason peoples of other faiths have been afforded asylum, 
prosperity, and freedom of worship here." 

America has lost its way and only virtuoud people can guide her back. 
And, so that end, the PEOPLE, by the mercy of God, must rediscover 
the common [natural] law and with blessings return to America to her 
roots again. 

NO EMERGENCY IS JUST CAUSE TO SUPRESS THE CONSTITUTION FOR THE STATES 
UNITED FOR AMERICA 

16AM Jur 2d., Sec.98. 

Amendment 7 under Bill for Rights, for filing a criminal complaint 

where the value exceeds $20 that a Grand Jury will be summoned for the 
right by jury shall be preserved, and no fact tried by a jury, shall 
be otherwise reexamined in any court for the states united, than 
according to the rules for common law. To secure these rights fall on 
the Declaration for Independence. 

Meaning there is a remedy for ever injury but a white stone must be 
required! 

Meaning the lawful law of this land came from the bible itself Human 
laws are born , LEGISLATURE . That body of men in the live, and die. 
7 Coke . 25 : 2 Atk . 674 : 11 c 

LEGISLATIVE LAW IS VESTED LAW 



Neither the US Congress nor any State Congress has authority to write 
statutes that control Peoples behavior. It's up to the people to 
control their own behavior and if they injure soneone, the common law 
has remedies. Vested authority in our Legislatirs is found in ARTICLE 
1 sec 8. Congress absolutely has no authority to legislate outside of 
ARTICLE 1 sec 8. Self v. Rhay, 61 Wn(2d)261 

Marbury v Madison, 5th US (Cranch) 137, 174, 176, (1803)... 

No one is bound to obey an unconstitutional law and no courts are bound 
to enforce it 

16AM Jur 2d., Sec. 256 

Due Process 

Dunmeyer 19 KAN 542 

The Rights of War and Peace (1901 ed.) 

Thank you, 

Dr. mike Allrightsreserved smith Allrightsreserved 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lerin Berwick" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lerin Berwick 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cheryl Davidson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cheryl Davidson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gary Fountain" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gary Fountain 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amanda Neal" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Amanda Neal 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Darlene Glover" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Darlene Glover 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dean Davis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Dean Davis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mindy TAITANO" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mindy TAITANO 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jim Pedigo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jim Pedigo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Shelton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Susan Shelton 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nikki Bracewell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nikki Bracev. ell 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rick Wollard" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Rick Wollard 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Phil Edwards" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were crafted to give educational opportunities 
to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the Department seemed 
to ignore the definitions, purpose, and scope of this law. The 
Administration's and the Department's actions demonstrate a strong 
desire to redefine law. These changes would eliminate privacy and 
suppress opportunities for women and girls. 

I understand that the Obama Administration supported the removal of 
Title IX funding to schools refused to require girls to share showers, 
locker rooms, and hotels with boys and vice versa. A nationwide 
injunction stopped this action. We ought not to violate the privacy of 
girls and boys. 

Today, girls are essentially being forced to give up their places on 
podiums at sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete 
with them. And when they speak up, they are frequently censored. This 
Department must not force girls to forfeit their opportunities to 
boys. 

Finally parental rights - including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex - ought to be be respected. Implementing radical 
gender ideologies in schools nationwide should NOT be the role of the 
federal government. The Department must reject implementing radical 
gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Phil Edwards 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amy Kijowski" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tina Cooley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

This message is in regards to the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing for the purpose of improving enforcement of the Tile IX 
of the Education Amendments of 1972". As a female born in 1968, I 
have benefited in various ways from the adoption of Title IX. However, 
the opportunities this administration is trying to add to this federal 
civil rights law will not benefit my female children and grandchildren. 
In essence, this amendment is criminal. Forcing girls to change clothes 
in front of boys who have decided they are girls is unacceptable to the 
American people. 

Just like when the Obama administration attempted to make similar 
changes, the American people will not stand for it. If you have female 
athletes in your family that are working hard to be successful, win 
scholarships, and make a career of sports, you understand that having 
them compete against male bodies dressed as females destroys their 
future. Females stand against this action. You cannot in one breath 
state that you respect females and in the next breath declare that all 
are equal on the playing field regardless of the gender they were born 
with. 

Lastly, many Americans count on the free public education that has for 
so long been afforded to tax paying Americans across this nation. They 
do not need or want the government deciding for them how their children 
will be educated about gender and sex. It is not their job and we will 
not continue to vote for an administration that takes away our rights 
in the name of tolerance. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tina Cooley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tracey Sullivan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Tracey Sullivan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jane Hu" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Jane Hu 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Holley Ferrel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Holley Ferrel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Philip Alcock" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Philip Alcock 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sally Benson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sally Benson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Harvey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Harvey 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Bob Fankhauser" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Bob Fankhauser 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Charles Stoddart" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Charles Stoddart 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diane Rubidoux" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Isai" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Linda Isai 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Anita Chesshir" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Anita Chesshir 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deborah Hayes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deborah I Iaycs 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Bridget Ingram" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT THE ROLE OF THE FEDERAL 
GOVERNMENT! The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Bridget Ingram 
(b)(6) 



Mr. E Trizinsk 
(b)(6) 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Eugene Trizinsky" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stanley Mael" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. However, 
once again, the current administration is attempting to violate the 
civil and natural rights of more than half the population by expanding 
the definition of "girl" to include pretenders, perverts, and 
pedophiles. This Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys - not in sports, not 
in education, not in the workplace, and not in government appointments. 
Shame on you for even attempting to justify these actions as opposition 
to discrimination against a specific class or group of citizens, when 
the entire purpose of these actions is to discriminate against a 
different group. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. Every other species on the planet recognizes only two 
genders - male and female. Animals have no problem identifying their 
individual gender and we call them dumb. Yet, humans today, rather 
than looking between their legs to determine their gender want, 
instead, to look between their ears. How stupid can you get and still 
breath? The Department of Education and the Biden Administration must 



reject implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Stanley Mael 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Larson-Cooney" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Susan Larson-Cooney 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Beverly Hudson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Beverly Hudson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Don Woods" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Don Woods 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marika Dillard" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Marika Dillard 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Paige Sims" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Paige Sims 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Douglas Briggs" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Douglas Briggs 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steve Shaffer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Steve Shaffer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jane Stephenson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jane Stephenson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Ziemer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Ziemer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stephanie Pysher" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Stephanie Pysher 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Betty Sutliff" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Betty Sutliff 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brenda Swanson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 
The Federal government is crossing the line in regards to our freedoms 
as parents to teach our children about sex and gender issues. This 
curriculum has no place in our schools! 
Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Brenda Swanson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tiffany Spanier" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tiffany Spanier 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Felib lskander" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Felib Iskander 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Judy Palma" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Judy Palma 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Pedigo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Pedigo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elizabeth Robar" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

We know that the Title IX Amendments were intended to provide improved 
educational opportunities to women and girls. The actions of the Biden 
Administration and the Department seem to have forgotten this and their 
proposals threaten the very good that Title IX aimed at! Redefining the 
law as they propose will harm privacy (and thus the mental health and 
even safety) of women and girls, as well as stealing opportunities. 

The °barna Administration threatened to cut Title IX funding for schools 
that wouldn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. A nationwide injunction halted that madness. Will this 
Department do even worse? 

Once upon a time, girls had little chance to be on a podium at a 
sporting event. A few years ago, they had many. Now, they are losing 
many of their places because they are competing against biological 
boys. They're censored when they complain. Does the Department not care 
about opportunities for girls? 

We believe in freedom. The government has a limited role. It does not 
have rights and responsibilities that parents do have (unless the 
parents forfeit those rights by neglecting their responsibilities). For 
the government to steal the rights of parents, implementing radical 
gender ideologies in school, will weaken American families even 
further. The government cannot replace parents, and it should not try. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Elizabeth Robar 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Kennedy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Linda Kennedy 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joann Funk" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Joann Funk 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michelle D" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

There would be no reason to have separate boys and girls sports if this 
gets passed. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. This is a violation of our religious freedoms 
and beliefs. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Michelle D 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lorena Jimenez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lorena Jimenez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary A. Forman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
ignore the differences of male and female which were designed by God to 
respect each individual. 

You may not discard the RIGHTS of parents to teach their children about 
sex. Implementing radical gender ideologies in schools nationwide is 
NOT the role of the federal government. The Department must reject 
implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide. 

Males should not be allowed to participate in Female sports and quite 
frankly, females should not be allowed to participate in male sports. 
There should be no special privileges to either sex but there must be a 
division and a separation. 

Start paying attention to the greater good and quit allowing special 
interest groups to dictate irresponsible actions. This is NOT the will 
of the majority. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mary A. Forman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Iris Straube" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Iris Straube 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Julie Quinn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you for your attention. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Julie Quinn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Entz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

There are examples of girls refusing to use the restroom the entire 
school day, for fear of having a biological boy walk in on them. That 
is, at minimum, awkward, and at the maximum, a complete invasion of 
privacy. There are sex-segregated locker rooms, and restrooms, for a 
reason. 

As a female collegiate athlete in two sports, and as the mom of one 
collegiate female athlete, and hopefully another in a few years, the 
idea of letting them compete against biological males is ridiculous. 
Allowing this will be the death of female sports! Knowingly allowing 
them to put themselves in physical danger because of having to compete 
against a physiologically stronger (regardless of any supposed hormone 
suppression) male is not a step I will take, and I am not alone in 
that. When one speaks of empowering biological women and not 
discriminating against them, changing this is a way of setting those 
goals back 50 years. How regressive! 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Entz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jennifer Lynch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I am a varsity girls' basketball coach for over 25 years and I see the 
importance of this issue and how it impacts young ladies who want a 
chance to compete and deserve to do so fairly and safely. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jennifer Lynch 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joyce Miller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joyce Miller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brenda Bartocci" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Brenda Bartocci 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tameisha Powell-Dunmore" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tameisha Powell-Dunmore 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Corrina Ruiru" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Corrina Ruin, 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lisa Lang" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lisa Lang 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marjorie Foran" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Marjorie Foran 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Bettie Downs" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Bettie Downs 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Clare Kao" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Clare Kao 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jo Anne Britt" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jo Anne Britt 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Barbara McCreery" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Barbara McCreery 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Allan Swanson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Allan Swanson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Yolanda Burke-Dee" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Yolanda Burke-Dee 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Barbara Blalock" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Barbara Blalock 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joyce Stone" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joyce Stone 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Hercules Papadeas" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Hercules Papadeas 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda Yoos" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Parental rights - Including rights of parents to teach their children 
about sex MUST be respected. Implementing radical gender ideologies in 
schools nationwide is NOT the role of of the federal government. The 
Department must reject implementing radical gender ideaologies 
nationwide. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Your responsibility is to listen and not create policies that harm 
children! 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Linda Yoos 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stephanie Santos" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Stephanie Santos 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Wanda Buck" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Wanda Buck 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Thomas Lenahan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Thomas Lenahan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steve Ballard" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Steve Ballard 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steven Barker" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. Unfortunately, the actions taken by 
the Biden Administration and the Department are counter to the 
definitions, purpose, and scope of this law, in that they rashly 
redefine the law in a way that harms privacy for and steals 
opportunities from women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Steven Barker 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tiffany Nicol" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tiffany Nicol 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jonathan Smith" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jonathan Smith 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alexis Ewart" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Alexis Ewart 
(b)(6) 



M D nna Mead w 
(b)(6) 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Meadows" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Paul Dyer" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Paul Dyer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Faith Willin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Faith Willin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christian Stampfel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Christian Stampfel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Clairissa Manley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Clairissa Manley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Denise Martell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Denise Martell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kristine Hanson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. My husband and I are demanding 
that this be stopped!!! Do you have a good argument to continue this 
attack on girls??? 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kristine Hanson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gabriel Villarreal" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gabriel Villarreal 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sherry Guthrie" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sherry Guthrie 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kelly Pensiero" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kelly Pensiero 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Gardiner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Gardiner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brad Stolz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I fully support the original Title IX Amendments, which were crafted to 
give educational opportunities to women and girls. But the Biden 
Administration and the Department have clearly ignored the definitions, 
purpose, scope and intent of this law. The Administration's and the 
Department's actions, thus far, have shown their rush to instead 
redefine the law and, worse- harm privacy and steal opportunities for 
women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Brad Stolz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jessica Martin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jessica Martin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Herbert Dotterer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Herbert Dotterer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jack Capen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jack Capen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Melinda Blunt" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Melinda Blunt 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jerrelee Zarada" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jerrelee Zarada 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lynn Barnes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Lynn Barnes 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gisele Monique Johnson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gisele Monique Johnson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Gbur" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Gbui 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Sommerfeld" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brenda Penta" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Brenda Penta 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gary Griffith" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gary Griffith 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Marilene Defreitas" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Marilene Defreitas 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kristina Kindel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kristina Kindel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sandee Sandoval" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sandee Sandoval 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Shannon Martinez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Shannon Martinez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rebecca Miller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rebecca Miller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ariana Arroyo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ariana Arroyo 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Soomin Kim" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Soomin Kim 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Edward Brey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

(b)(6) DPI reports high levels of anxiety and suicidality among LGBT 
students. This is consistent with data from countries that are very 
open to such lifestyle choices. Trying to normalize the behavior isn't 
the answer. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Edward Brey 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elizbeth Dierks" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Elizbeth Dierks 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ryan Hagen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ryan Hagen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stephen Storey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Stephen Storey 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Robert Sheely" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Robert Slieely 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Turner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Turner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Julie Brenning" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I am strongly opposed to any changes in your education policies that 
redefine sex to include sexual orientation and gender identity. 
Please do not let this happen. 
sincerely, 
Julie Brenning 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Julie Brenning 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Rocha" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Rocha 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "George Cain" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. George Cain 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kira Balestrini" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Kira Balestrini 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Debra Deeble" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Debra Decble 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jesus Chaira" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jesus Chaira 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Theresa Witherow" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Theresa Witherow 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "evelyn Farrell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. evelyn Farrell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Annie Cribbs" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected! Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. Stop trying to force your views on our children. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Annie Cribbs 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Philip McNiven" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Philip McNiven 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Colleen Sonnenberg" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:24 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Colleen Sonnenberg 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deborah Burke" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:39:23 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Deborah Burke 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ron Davis" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ron Davis 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Erin Covert" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Erin Covert 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pamela Chretien" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Pamela Chretien 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Frederick Schieltz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Frederick Schieltz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Julie Krause" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Julie Krause 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chuck Kirk" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Chuck Kirk 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lisa Volkert" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lisa Volkert 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Ashley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Ashley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "William Hushon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. William II ushon 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michael O'Keefe" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Michael O'Keefe 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cassandra Brickens" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cassandra Brickens 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Yon ii" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Yon Ji 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Seth Waltz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Seth Waltz 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carole A. Ferrara-Schwarz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Carole A. Ferrara-Schwarz 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joshua Roberts" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Joshua Roberts 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Robert Brysch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Robert Brysch 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Spence" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Spence 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cecelia Brown" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cecelia Brown 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lori Cassady" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lori Cassady 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Beth Morrison" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Beth Morrison 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pamela Clegg" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I am strongly opposed to changes that do not respect genders. Trans 
should have their own facilities and own category for sports. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. Could we please stick to basic subjects in school and 
health that aligns with science and not today's confusion? The 
Department must reject implementing radical gender ideologies 
nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Pamela Clegg 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amy Taylor" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Amy Taylor 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "COL (Retired) David Ifflander" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. COL (Retired) David Ifflander 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Corinne Milmoe" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

This Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "robert young" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. robert young, 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Henrickson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Henrickson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lynn Alexander" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lynn Alexander 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Adebayo Molehin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Adebayo Molehin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Paul Martin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Paul Martin 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Kohlwey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Francis Dollbaum III" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Francis Dollbaum III 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joe Benedetti" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Joe Benedetti 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Conn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Conn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Billy Dabbs" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Billy Dabbs 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kenneth Hamlin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Schools have lost their focus on the true academics they are suppose to 
be teaching. Instead, they are teaching social politics that should be 
left to the family structure. The USA has lost its place in the world 
of math, reading and the sciences. 

When a political agenda is focused in schools, division among the 
students, teachers and public is the only result. 

Schools should ONLY be teaching math, reading, writing, history, the 
sciences, literature, composition and civics. Let religion, political 
ideology, social posturing be left to the families to discuss. 

When I see students in high school can't make correct change in a 
financial transfer or they can't express themselves in a thoughtful and 
coherent manner, the schools have failed. 

If the schools should teach anything besides a limited and pointed 
curriculum stressing basic education talents, it could be unification 
through respectful debate, human dignity and civil communication with 
each other. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Kenneth Hamlin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Hales" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:10:01 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Hales 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Thomas" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Susan Thomas 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leslie Anderson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:41 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Leslie Anderson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ruleen Koons" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

If you are a parent or a grandparent, then I cannot understand how you 
could think of making any changes to the Title IX! This is detrimental 
to our children! I am writing to you concerning the Department's 
"Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to gather information for the 
purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX of the Education 
Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ruleen Koons 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leslie Godwin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Leslie Godwin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Julie Rogers" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. Local school boards need local parental 
participation in their decision making and not more governmental 
interference in the education issues affecting our children. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Julie Rogers 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Catherine Schomaker" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:41 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Catherine Schomaker 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jane Kelley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:10:01 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jane Kelley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dan Kerupetski" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Dan Kerupetski 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alyssa Mathis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Alyssa Mathis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carol Lally" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Carol Lally 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Goncalves" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Goncalves 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ralph Sheldon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ralph Sheldon 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Daniel Girlando" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:41 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Daniel Girlando 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mark Adams" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:55 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Mark Adams 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amaris Barrera" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Amaris Barrera 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Fatiha Nabaoui" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Fatiba Nabaoui 
(b)(6) 

1 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Darra Reed" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

I was going to reword the message in my own words but I cannot improve 
on how it is written so I left it as it is. I agree with it totally. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Please consider this very carefully! 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Darra Reed 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tarry Attallah" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Tarry Attallah 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathleen Collins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Kathleen Collins 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sandra Hymore-Blevins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Sandra Hymore-Blevins 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katy Bursch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carol Eng" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Carol Eng 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Teresa Islas" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Teresa Islas 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Virginia Holmes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Live and let live should only go as far as biology and the rights of 
others to express their religious beliefs allow. Giving one group of 
people, who are defying science, the right to take away the rights of 
girls and women is simply against our Constitution. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Virginia Holmes 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gert Balog" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gert Balog 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karis Taylor" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ann Newman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, harm privacy and steal 
opportunities for women and girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ann Newman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Adam Price" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Adam Price 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sue Ravn" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sue Ravn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diana Henry" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diana Henry 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Janice Stands" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Janice Stands 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joan DiPaola" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joan DiPaola 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lisa Land" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lisa Land 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "William Ryle" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. William Rylc 
(b)(6) 



Mr. Ri har. Kars 11 
(b)(6) 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Richard Kardell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diana Lowtan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diana Lowtan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Scott Butzin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Feliciano" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Feliciano 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Madeline Monaco" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:40 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am a retired Physical Education teacher and I am writing to you 
concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to 
gather information for the purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX 
of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Madeline Monaco 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jennifer Lee" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jennifer Lee 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mike Munneke" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Mike Munneke 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Shirley Beardsley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Shirley Beardsley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Clifton Johnson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jazmin Vidal" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jazmin Vidal 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Allison McGoldrick" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Allison McGoldrick 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Yvonne Miller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Yvonne Miller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Denita BAKER" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Denita BAKER 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Grant Taylor Jr" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Grant Taylor Jr 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cristina Shedid" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cristina Shedid 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ted Risko" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ted Risko 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Josie Miles Bell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 
In case you haven't noticed God has decided both genders. He did not 
give us the options to change from either gender. Please know God is 
the ultimate AUTHORITY 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Josie Miles Bell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathleen Giuliano" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, have shown 
their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and steal 
opportunities for women and girls. The Title IX Amendments were clearly 
crafted to give educational opportunities to women and girls. 

When the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if schools 
didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels with 
boys, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This Department must not 
violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kathleen Giuliano 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Patty Adams" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Patty Adams 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lanette Glover" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lanette Glover 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gary Perkins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gary Perkins 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jacque Murphy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions will take 
those opportunities from girls and women. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jacque Murphy 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pam Lawrence" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Pam Lawrence 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Austin Holmes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Austin Holmes 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Peter Thies" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Peter Thies 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chuenmei Huang" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Chuenmei Huang 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Emmanuel Herrera" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Linda LaRocca" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Linda LaRocca 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Vicki Bigham" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Vicki Bigham 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alexander Perec" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Alexander Perec 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amber Anderson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls! This will increase 
sexual assault to our girls and violate their modesty, values and 
conscience before God and their future spouse. What happened to the 
respect a lady was once given in society? 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. We speak of racial 
discrimination, what about sexual discrmination against DNA verified 
females? 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. This completely violates parental roles! 

Once you destroy feminism and family values, you will destroy the 
nation. I pray that your eyes will be opened to the incredible harm 
you are doing to American families and the souls of children you are 
corrupting! You are emotionally scarring children before they have the 
right to speak for themselves. What an injustice! 



Thank you, 

Mrs. Amber Anderson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carrie Hunt" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Carrie Hunt 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carlos Herrera" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Carlos Herrera 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Douglas Snow" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Douglas Snow 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "William Murphy" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. William Murphy 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Elisa Elmshaeuser" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you as a biological woman, teacher, and mother of four 
concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual Public Hearing to 
gather information for the purpose of improving enforcement of Title IX 
of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls; having two daughters, I value this 
greatly. The Biden Administration and the Department have clearly 
ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of this law, thereby 
ignoring the rights and needs of my daughters. The Administration's and 
the Department's actions, thus far, have shown their rush to redefine 
law and, worse- to invade privacy and steal opportunities from women 
and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy or opportunities of girls just 
to pacify activists with an disturbing agenda. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
ignore science and force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys 
who "feel" like something else but still have the scientifically 
irrefutable evidence- and often physical advantages- of being male. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Elisa Elmshaeuser 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Katharine Zimmerman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. 
This Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Katharine Zimmerman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dawn Gonthier" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dawn Gonthier 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Robert Sponer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Robert Sponcr 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ron Evans" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ron Evans 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dawn Gonthier" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dawn Gonthier 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Peter Sgier" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Peter SQier 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Brian Ward" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Brian Ward 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jun Ye" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jun Ye 
(b)(6) 

] 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joy Trudeau" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Joy Trudcau 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Loui D" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

PARENTAL RIGHTS - including rights of parents to teach their children 
about sex- must be RESPECTED . Implementing radical gender ideologies 
in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal government. The 
Department must reject implementing radical gender ideologies 
nationwide. 
My children, my rights. I raise them not the government. The government 
has not right to adoctrine our children. 

You can make special schools with these type of ideology to satisfy 
your agenda/needs. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Loui D 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jim McVay" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jim McVay 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Di Be" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Di Be 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Martha Grady" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kevin Hilbun" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Kevin Hilbun 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lynn McDaniel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lynn McDaniel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Beth Laird" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Beth Laird 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Belinda MacCornack" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Belinda MacComack 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Diane Grubis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Diane Grub is 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Al Marsch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Al Marsch 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leona Martin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." This is absolutely insane! Please, don't go there, for the 
sanity of our children. 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. This is not what God 
created humans for, to pretend we are something that He did not create. 
Do not play God & change things, it won't happen, only the devil 
will get his way which is what this is all about. PLEASE, do not listen 
to satan, he is EVIL & allowing this law is EVIL as well. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. I'm begging you, PLEASE DON"T DO THIS. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Leona Martin 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Martha Weir" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Martha Weir 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jennifer Hehn" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jennifer Hehn 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Pam Lunde" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Pam Lunde 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kimberly Overholt" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kimberly Overholt 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Helen Waller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Helen Waller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Esther Matranga" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Esther Matranga 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Larry Mathis" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Larry Mathis 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Spendiff" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:34 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Spendiff 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Kerr" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Kerr 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joyce Dorsey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stan Shul" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Stan Shiji 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cynthia Jones" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cynthia Jones 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Paul Benson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Paul Benson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sammy Sanderson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Sammy Sanderson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Zimmerman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Issues like this are one of the reasons we choose to home educate our 
children. We cannot trust the over reach of the Government trickling 
all the way down to local school boards. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Zimmerman 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Ganson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Ganson 
(b)(6) 



onnie Bush sr 
(b)(6) 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Connie Bushor" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "sue weatherbee" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. sue weatherbee 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "DONNA Hutton" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Scott Volkert" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Scott Volkert 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Char Miller" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Char Miller 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mj Spencer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

If this Title IX goes through Home Schooling is the only option for 
both me and many of my friends. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Mj Spencer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Martha Rorex" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give EDUCATIONAL 
opportunities to WOMEN AND GIRLS. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have CLEARLY IGNORED the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I REMEMBER when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a NATIONWIDE injunction stopped it. This 
Department MUST NOT, MUST NOT, MUST NOT violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being FORCED to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up,THEY ARE CENSORED. This Department MUST NOT 
FORCE girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of PARENTS TO TEACH THEIR 
CHILDREN ABOUT SEX- MUST BE, MUST BE RESPECTED!  
Implementing radical gender ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT, IS 
NOT THE ROLE OF THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT. The Department MUST REJECT 
implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Martha Rorex 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Anthony DeGroot" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Anthony DeGroot 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Melissa Jenlink" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Melissa Jenlink 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sarah DeYoung" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cecelia Barriere" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Cecelia Barriere 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Robert M. Stuendel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Robert M. Stuendel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Sholar" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Sholar 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mark Swartz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Mark Swartz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Vickie Lawrence" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Vickie Lawrence 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dean Stoner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Heather Gunter" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Heather Gunter 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "C Sawyer" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law- DEMEANING AND MINIMIZING WOMENS RIGHTS. 

I remember when a former Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
You must not force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Furthermore, Implementing radical gender ideologies in schools 
nationwide is NOT the role of the federal government. Please stop this 
overreach now. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. C Sawyer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Louise Gulleyan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Louise Gulleyan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michael Rocco" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Michael Rocco 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Matt McCook" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Matt McCook 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tammy Lee" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tammy Lee 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Wilson Mace" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Wilson Mace 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Wayne Mackert" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Wayne Mackert 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "James Carlsen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. James Carlsen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christine Chiu" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Christine Chiu 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dana Kozlarek" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

We want our schools to be educating our children academically, not 
teaching them about sex (and many of them long before they are ready to 
hear) and a sexual agenda that is not shared by the majority of this 
country. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Dana Kozlarek 
(b)(6) 



(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steve Johnson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Steve Johnson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deborah Brennan" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deborah Brennan 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tami Stone" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Tami Stone 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jason Ho" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jason Ho 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kim Vincent" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Kim Vincent 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jennifer Van Susteren" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jennifer Van Susteren 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Shawn Lang" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Shawn Lang 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mya Arney" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mya Amey 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Florence Belding" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Florence Belding 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dan Drahusz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Dan Drahusz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Berscheid" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

Girls need their privacy and opportunities to compete against other 
girls to help them develop their self-esteem. Censoring their speech 
in no way contributes to this. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sharon Berscheid 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Erica Salter" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Erica Salter 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Madeline Villanueva" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. I do not feel 
comfortable with my daughter sharing locker rooms and bathrooms with 
boys. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government, it is the job and role of parents. The Department must 
reject implementing radical gender ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Madeline Villanueva 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Connie Sweeney" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. This Department must not violate the 
privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Connie Sweeney 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathy Tarnow" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kathy Tarnow 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "April Sleaster" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "michelle rocha" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. michclle rocha 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Ludwig" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Susan Ludwig 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michelle Garcia" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Michelle Garcia 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Christopher Cummings" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Christopher Cummings 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Leslie Longo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sean Deming" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Sean Deming 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Sieg" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Robert Sponer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Robert Spoiler 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sandy Kohlwey" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jennine Wessell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jennine Wessell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chan White" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Chari White 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "George Ward" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. George Ward 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ana Stafford" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ana Stafford 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nancy Woodford" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nancy Woodford 
(b)(6) 



Mr. har n Pitz r 
(b)(6) 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sharon Pitzer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mariana Mekhaiel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mariana Mekhaiel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Robbins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

This is wrong on so many levels!!! 

Thank you, 

Mr. David Robbins 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ann Hamel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ann Hamel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carl Kieffer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Carl Kieffer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Esmeralda Valencia" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Esmeralda Valencia 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ketline Bazile" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Ketline Bazile 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lynn Staszak" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Lynn Staszak 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rachel Jacobson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Rachel Jacobson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mary Bowen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Mary Bowen 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Russell Powers" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Russell Powers 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Randall White" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Randall White 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Reginald Luck" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Reginald Luck 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John May" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John May, 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Doran" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Doran 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Geiger" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Donna Geiger 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kathleen Rokke" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Sincerely 
Kathleen Rokke 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Kathleen Rokke 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Allan Barry" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Allan Barry 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ben Weeks" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ben Weeks 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rafael De Armas" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

Parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their children 
about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender ideologies in 
schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal government. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Rafael De Armas 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "David Sisk" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. David Sisk 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Vickie Wunder" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Vickie Wunder 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Corinne Robbins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alina Sellen" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Cassie Littell" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Cassie Littell 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Stacey Patchett" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Stacey Patchett 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Amy Brysch" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:33 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Amy Brysch 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gary Lyons" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gary Lyons 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Nicole Kingsbury" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Nicole Kingsbury 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Maria Rodriguez" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Miss Maria Rodriguez 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Prudence Kurtz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Prudence Kurtz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "George Rezac" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michael Brady" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Michael Brady 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rob veneman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Rob veneman 
(b)(6) 



Mrs. Au in El fant 

From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alison Elefante" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gina Scribner" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gina Scribner 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kimberlee Caputo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Kimberlee Caputo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Donna Kaputa" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Donna Kaputa 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ellen Mcmaster" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Ellen Mcmaster 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Roy Hannah" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Roy Hannah 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Adrianne Bradley" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Adrianne Bradley 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Catherine Young" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Catherine Young 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Maggie Aldana" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Maggie Alciana 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Cullere" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Susan Cullere 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Rich Schmaltz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Rich Schmaltz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Deborah Provenzano" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Deborah Provenzano 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tim Hudgins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Tim Hucluins 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Heather Prairie" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Heather Prairie 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gene Quaciari" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Madeline Rice" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:32 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Madeline Rice 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Ronald Mayhill" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Ronald Mayhill 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Kam Pak" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26-0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Kam Pak 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Steve Meyers" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

Let's follow the science. 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Steve Meyers 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joyce Chamberlain" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joyce Chamberlain 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joseph Ysasi" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Joseph Ysasi 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "William Lin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. William Lin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gayla Zietz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Gayla Zietz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Clarizio" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Clarizio 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Charles Hopkins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Robin Orzechowski" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Luther Wilson Brown" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

You must not push these ideas! 

Thank you, 

Mr. Luther Wilson Brown 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "HyIan Slobodkin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Hylan Slobodkin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Wyatt Ptak" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Wyatt Ptak 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Clark-Mejia" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Clark-Mejia 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joann LeBrun" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Joann LeBrun 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Karen Patel" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Karen Patel 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jacqueline Liepins" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Matthew Power" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeffrey Boyer" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jeffrey Boyer 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Chris Sack" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Chris Sack 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "John Lund" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. John Lund 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Michael Tschampl" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Michael Tschampl 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Yuxia Bi" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com > 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Yuxia Bi 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jody Coulter" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jody Coulter 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jeff Ingram" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jeff Ingram 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Tammy Hayward" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Tammy Hayward 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joseph Hilby" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Joseph Hilby 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Shane McBride" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Shane McBride 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jonathan Bol" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:26 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jonathan Bol 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Wayne Rossman" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Wayne Rossman 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jennifer Salemi" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jennifer Salemi 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Toby Levering" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Toby Levering 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "George T Stafford" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. George T Stafford 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sidney Ailes" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Sidney Ailes 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jerome Ortiz" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Jerome Ortiz 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Staci Jaramillo" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Staci Jaramillo 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Richard DeLisle" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Richard DeLisle 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Gary Maclin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Gary Maclin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Susan Metcalf" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Susan Metcalf 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Mattie Nelson" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Mattie Nelson 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Dave Chaffee" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Dave Chaffee 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Jodi Hall" <mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Jodi Hall 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Vicky Bible" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:25 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Carolyn Bohon" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Carolyn Bohon 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Claudia Parker" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Claudia Parker 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Sherrill Widmark" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Sherrill Widmark 

(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Lori Stehlin" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Lori Stehlin 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Alan Hueth" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Dr. Alan Huctli 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Torrey Lumpe" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Torrey Lumpe 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Scott Covington" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Scott Covington 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Joshua Gagliardi" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Fri, 28 May 2021 12:09:19 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

May 28, 2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Joshua Gagliardi 
(b)(6) 



From: Family Policy Alliance on behalf of "Randy Woods" 

<mail@familypolicyalliance.com> 

Sent: Mon, 7 Jun 2021 10:48:13 -0500 (CDT) 

To: T9PublicHearing 

Subject: Written Comment: Title IX Public Hearing on Sexual Orientation and Gender 

Identity 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Jun 7,2021 

Acting Director Goldberg 

Dear Acting Director Goldberg, 

I am writing to you concerning the Department's "Title IX Virtual 
Public Hearing to gather information for the purpose of improving 
enforcement of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title 
IX)." 

The Title IX Amendments were clearly crafted to give educational 
opportunities to women and girls. The Biden Administration and the 
Department have clearly ignored the definitions, purpose, and scope of 
this law. The Administration's and the Department's actions, thus far, 
have shown their rush to redefine law and, worse- harm privacy and 
steal opportunities for women and girls. 

I remember when the Obama Administration threatened Title IX funding if 
schools didn't force girls to share showers, locker rooms, and hotels 
with boys. Thankfully, a nationwide injunction stopped it. This 
Department must not violate the privacy of girls. 

Today, girls are being forced to give up their places on podiums at 
sports events because biological boys are allowed to compete with them. 
And when they speak up, they are censored. This Department must not 
force girls to forfeit their opportunities to boys. 

Finally parental rights- including rights of parents to teach their 
children about sex- must be respected. Implementing radical gender 
ideologies in schools nationwide is NOT the role of the federal 
government. The Department must reject implementing radical gender 
ideologies nationwide. 

Thank you, 

Mr. Randy Woods 
(b)(6) 
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